PETER SINGER: CV

(April 15, 2024)

Table of Contents

Personal data	2
Education	2
Employment	2
Appointments	2
Visiting positions	
Distinctions, awards, distinguished lectureships	
Other offices	5
Publications	6
Books	6
Books published only in digital form	22
Video production and writing	22
Articles in professional journals	22
Discussion notes in professional journals	31
Book reviews in professional journals	35
Articles contributed to books	37
Articles in non-professional publications (including review articles)	
Other works	80
Short book reviews in non-professional publications	81
Works reprinted	
Major film and television appearances	99

Personal data

Full Name: Peter Albert David Singer

Date of Birth: July 6, 1946

Place of Birth: Melbourne, Australia

Nationality: Australian

Education

B.A. (Hons), University of Melbourne, 1967

M.A., University of Melbourne, 1969

B. Phil., University of Oxford, 1971

Employment

Appointments

- Radcliffe Lecturer, University College, Oxford, 1971-3
- Visiting Assistant Professor, Department of Philosophy, New York University, 1973-4
- Senior Lecturer, Department of Philosophy, La Trobe University, 1975-6
- Professor, Department of Philosophy, Monash University, 1977-99; on secondment to the Centre for Human Bioethics, part-time 1983-87, full-time 1987-1997, part time 1997-99
- Chair, Department of Philosophy, Monash University, January 1, 1977-June 30, 1978;
 January 1, 1980-December 31, 1981
- Associate Dean, Faculty of Arts, Monash University, 1982 (including 6 weeks as Acting Dean)
- Director, Centre for Human Bioethics, Monash University, part-time, 1983-7, full-time,
 1987-91; Deputy Director, 1992-7
- Co-Director, Institute for Ethics and Public Policy, Monash University, 1992-5

- Ira W. DeCamp Professor of Bioethics, University Center for Human Values, Princeton University, 1999-2004, part-time, 2005-
- Laureate Professor, University of Melbourne, Centre for Applied Philosophy and Public Ethics, part-time, 2005-2012, School of Historical and Philosophical Studies, part-time, 2013-2019.

Visiting positions

- Guest Scholar, Institute for Society, Ethics & the Life Sciences, Hastings-on-Hudson, New York, March-April 1979
- Fellow, Woodrow Wilson International Center for Scholars, Smithsonian Institution,
 Washington, D.C., May-December 1979
- Cecil Green Visiting Professor, University of British Columbia, Vancouver, October-November 1981
- Visiting Distinguished Humanist, University of Colorado, Boulder, January-May 1984
- Distinguished Visiting Professor, University of California, Irvine, April-June 1987
- Italian National Research Council Visiting Scholar, University of Rome 'La Sapienza', May
 1991
- Erskine Fellow, University of Canterbury, Christchurch, March 1997
- Ferrater Mora Chair of Contemporary Thought, University of Girona, June 2003
- Visiting Professor, Centre for Biomedical Ethics, Yong Loo Lin School of Medicine,
 National University of Singapore, April 2024.

Distinctions, awards, distinguished lectureships

- Fellow, Academy of the Humanities in Australia (elected 1982)
- Fellow, Academy of the Social Sciences in Australia, 1989-2019
- Senior Scholar, Fulbright Program, 1978
- Sissela Bok Lecturer, Program for Ethics in the Professions, J.F.K. School of Government,
 Harvard University, 1987

- De Camp Lecturer, Princeton University, 1992
- The Times / Demos Millennium Lecturer, London, May 1995
- National Book Council of Australia, Banjo Award for Non-fiction, 1995 (for Rethinking Life and Death)
- New South Wales Premier's Literary Awards Lecturer, Sydney, 1995
- Wesson Lecturer, Stanford University, May 2000
- Terry Lecturer, Yale University, October/November 2000
- Amnesty Lecture, Oxford University, February 2001
- Sprague-Taylor Philosophy Lecture, Brooklyn College, 2001
- World Technology Network Ethics Award, 2003
- Shasha Seminar Keynote Lecturer, Wesleyan University, November 2003
- Lewis B. Frumkes Lecture, New York University, November 2003
- Australian Humanist of the Year, Australian Humanist Association, 2004
- Humanist Laureate, International Academy of Humanism (elected 2004)
- Emperor Has No Clothes Award, Freedom from Religion Foundation, 2004
- Included in "The Time 100", Time Magazine's list of the world's most influential people,
 April 18, 2005
- Scott Nearing Award for Courageous Scholarship, Political Science Graduate Student
 Organization, University of Pennsylvania, 2006
- 50th Anniversary Research Award, Monash University, 2008
- Included in the list of the twenty-five most influential Australians of the last half-century published by *The Sydney Morning Herald* and *The Age*, November 29, 2009
- "Ethics Prize" of the Giordano Bruni Stiftung, Frankfurt, Germany (shared with Dr Paola Cavalieri)
- Animal Liberation (1975) has been included in TIME Magazine's recent list of 100 Best
 Nonfiction Books published since 1923.
- Appointed as a Companion of the Order of Australia, June 2012
- Ranked No. 3 on the Gottlieb Duttweiler Institute list of "Global Thought Leaders 2013",
 No. 68 2014 and No. 16 2015

- Castle Lecturer, Yale University, 2013
- Awarded the Peter-Singer-Preis für Strategien zur Tierleidminderung (Peter Singer Prize for Strategies to Reduce the Suffering of Animals), Berlin, 2015
- Tanner Lecturer, Linacre College, University of Oxford, 2015
- Doctorate honoris causa, University of Bucharest, 2015
- Doctorate honoris causa, National and Kapodistrian University of Athens, 2015
- Award for Contributions in the Fight Against Stupidity, Philosophy Now, 2016
- Berggruen Prize for Philosophy and Culture, 2021
- BBVA Frontiers of Knowledge Award in Humanities and Social Sciences, 2023

Other offices

- Editorial Board, Australasian Journal of Philosophy, 1978-97
- Editorial Board, Ethics, 1979-82
- Editorial Board, International Journal for the Study of Animal Problems, 1978-82
- Patron, Farm and Food Society, U.K., 1978-2001
- Patron, Animal Liberation (Australia), 1978-
- Member, Animal Welfare Advisory Committee, Department of Agriculture, Victoria,
 1981-92
- Chairman, Australian Federation of Animal Societies, 1980-83; Vice-President, Australian and New Zealand Federation of Animal Societies, 1984-94; President, 1994-9
- Advisory Board, Journal of Medicine and Philosophy, 1983-93
- Advisory Editor (Australia), Journal of Applied Philosophy, 1984-5; Editorial Board, 1985-
- Member, Commonwealth Scientific and Industrial Organization Advisory Committee on the Ethics of Animal Research, 1984-91
- General Editor, 'Studies in Bioethics', a series of books published by Oxford University
 Press, Oxford, 1984-1992
- Advisory Board, Centre for Philosophy & Public Affairs, University of St. Andrews,
 Scotland, 1984-
- Co-editor, Bioethics, 1985-99; Editorial Board, 1999-

- Foundation President, International Association of Bioethics, 1992-5;
- Board of Directors, International Association of Bioethics, 1992-9
- Scientific Advisor, Aufklärung und Kritik, 1994-
- Co-founder and President, The Great Ape Project, 1993-2005; Chair, Board of Directors,
 2005-
- President, Animal Rights International, 1999-2011
- Member, American Philosophical Association, Eastern Division, Advisory Committee to the Program Committee, 2000-
- Editorial Board, *Philosophy and Geography*, 2000-2005
- Editorial Board, Reason in Practice, 2001-2007
- Vice-President, Royal Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals, 2001-
- Member, Oxfam America Leadership Council, 2003-
- Member, World Council of Religious Leaders Global Ethics Initiative, 2003-
- International Advisory Board, Oxford Uehiro Centre for Practical Ethics, 2007-
- Member of the Advisory Board of GiveWell.net
- Editorial Board, Philosophy of Management, 2007-
- Advisory Board, Academics Stand Against Poverty, 2011-
- Member, Management group, Global Happiness Organization, 2011-
- Founder, The Life You Can Save
- Co-editor, Journal of Controversial Ideas, 2021-

Publications

Books

Democracy and Disobedience, Clarendon Press, Oxford, 1973; Oxford University Press, New York, 1974; Gregg Revivals, Aldershot, Hampshire, 1994

- Spanish translation, Democracia y Desobediencia, Editorial Ariel, Barcelona, 1985
- Animal Liberation: A New Ethics for our Treatment of Animals, New York
 Review/Random House, New York, 1975; Cape, London, 1976; Avon, New York, 1977;
 Paladin, London, 1977; Thorsons, London, 1983

- Dutch translation, *Pro Mens, Pro Dier,* Anthos, Baarn, 1977
- German translation, Befreiung der Tiere, Hirthammer, Munich, 1982
- Spanish translation, Liberacion Animal, A.L.E.C.A., Lope de Vega, Mexico, 1985
- Italian translation, Liberazione Animali, Lega Anti-Vivesezione, Rome, 1987
- Japanese translation, Gijutsu-to-Ningen, Tokyo, 1988
- Finnish translation, Oikeutta Eläimille, Werner Söderström, Helsinki, 1991

Animal Liberation, 2nd edition, New York Review/Random House, 1990; Jonathan Cape, London, 1990; Avon, New York, 1991; Thorsons, London, 1991; Pimlico, London, 1995; Ecco, New York, 2001 (with a new preface); Harper Perennial, New York, 2009 (with a new preface and other material); The Bodley Head, London, 2015

- Italian translation, Liberazione Animali, Mondadori, Milan, 1991
- Finnish translation, Oikeutta Eläimille, Werner Söderström, Helsinki, 1991
- Swedish translation, Djurens Frigörelse, Nya Doxa, Stockholm, 1992
- French translation, La Libération Animale, Grasset, Paris, 1993
- Dutch translation, *Dierenbevrijding*, De Geus, Breda, 1994
- Chinese translation, Life Conservation Association, Taipei, 1996
- German translation, Befreiung der Tiere, Rowohlt, Hamburg, 1996
- Croatian translation, Ibis Grafika, Zagreb, 1998
- Spanish translation, Liberacion Animal, Mexico, 1995; Trotta Sociedad Anonima
 Editorial, Spain, 1999
- Hebrew translation, Or-Am, 1999
- Korean translation, In Gan Sa Rang, Seoul, 1999
- Portuguese translation, Libertação Animal, Via Óptima, Oporto, 2000
- Czech translation, *Osvobození Zvírat*, Práh, Prague, 2001
- Norwegian translation, Spartacus, Oslo, 2002
- Polish translation, Wyzwolenie zwierząt, Państwowy Instytut Wydawniczy, Warsaw,
 2004

- Portuguese (Brazil) translation, *Libertação Animal*, Lugano Editora, Rio de Janeiro, 2004;
 WMFMartins Fontes, São Paolo 2010
- Chinese (simplified characters) translation, Qingdao Publishing House, Qingdao, 2005
- Turkish translation, Hayvan Özgürleşmesi, Ayrınti Yayınları, Çemberlitaş -İst, 2005
- Finnish translation, Oikeutta Eläimille, Animalia, Helsinki, 2007
- Greek translation, Antigone, Thessaloniki, 2011
- Spanish translation, Taurus, Madrid, 2011
- Japanese translation, Jimbun Shoin, Kyoto, 2011
- French translation, La libération animale, Payot, 2012
- Korean translation, Yeonamseoga, 2012
- Hindi translation, Prakrit Bharati Academy, Jaipur, Rajasthan, India, 2014
- Farsi (Persian) translation, Qoqnoos, Tehran, 2017
- Chinese translation, Hu'an Publication, Beijing, 2018
- Ukrainian translation, Pabulum, Kiev, 2019
- Hungarian translation, Az állatok felszabadítása, Oriold. Budapest 2019
- Lithuanian translation, kitos knygos, Vilnius, 2020
- Icelandic translation, Portfolio Publishing, Reykjavik, 2021
- Estonian translation, University of Tartu Press, University of Tartu Press, 2021
- Russian translation, Sindbad, Moscow, 2021
- Slovakian translation, Hronka, Bratislava, forthcoming
- Swahili translation, Mkuki na Nyota, Dar es Salaam, forthcoming

Animal Rights and Human Obligations: An Anthology (co-editor with Thomas Regan), Prentice-Hall, New Jersey, 1976

- Italian translation, Edizioni Gruppo Abele, Turin, 1988
- 2nd revised edition, Prentice-Hall, New Jersey, 1989

Practical Ethics, Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, 1979

German translation, Praktische Ethik, Reclam, Stuttgart, 1984

- Spanish translation, Etica Practica, Ariel, Barcelona, 1984, 1988, 1991, 1995
- Italian translation, Etica Pratica, Liguori, Naples, 1989
- Swedish translation, *Praktisk Etik*, Thales, Stockholm, 1990
- Japanese translation, Jissen no Rinri, Showa-do, Kyoto, 1991

Practical Ethics, 2nd edition, Cambridge University Press, 1993

- Danish translation, Praktisk Etik, Hans Reitzels Forlag, Copenhagen, 1993
- Portuguese (Brazilian) translation, Ética Prática, Livraria Martins Fontes, Sao Paolo, 1994
- German translation, Praktische Ethik, Reclam, Stuttgart, 1994
- Swedish translation, *Praktisk Etik*, Thales, Stockholm, 1996
- Spanish translation, Ética Práctica, Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, 1995
- Korean translation, Chul-hak, Seoul, 1998
- French translation, Questions d'éthique pratique, Bayard Presse, 1997
- Bengali translation, Bangla Academy, Dhaka, 1996
- Portuguese translation, Ética Prática, Gradiva, Lisbon, 2000
- Serbian translation, Signature, Belgrade, 2001
- Swedish translation, *Praktisk Etik*, Thales, Stockholm, 2002
- Polish translation, Etyka praktyczna, Wydawnictwo Książka i Wiedza, Warsaw, 2003
- Chinese (simplified characters) edition, Oriental Press, Beijing, 2005
- Hebrew translation, Magnes Press, Jerusalem, 2009
- Kurdish translation, forthcoming
- Practical Ethics, 3rd edition, Cambridge University Press, 2011
- Praktische Ethik, German translation, Reclam, 2013
- Turkish translation, Ithaki Publishing, 2016
- · Arabic translation, Afrique Orient, forthcoming

Marx, Oxford University Press, Oxford, 1980; Hill & Wang, New York, 1980; reissued as Marx: A Very Short Introduction, Oxford University Press, 2000; also included in full in K. Thomas (ed.), Great Political Thinkers:

Machiavelli, Hobbes, Mill and Marx, Oxford University Press, Oxford, 1992; Second edition, Oxford University Press, Oxford, 2018.

- Italian translation, Dall Oglio, Milan, 1981; Italian Book Club edition, Club degli Editori,
 Milan, 1982
- Japanese translation, Yushodo Press, Tokyo, 1989
- Dutch translation, Lemniscaat, Rotterdam, 1999
- Chinese translation, in *Great Political Thinkers*, Oxford University Press, Hong Kong,
 2000
- Farsi (Persian) translation, Tarh-e-No, Teheran, 2000
- Portuguese (Brazilian) translation, Edições Loyola, Sao Paolo, 2003
- Greek translation, Polytropon, Athens, 2006
- Turkish translation, Dost, Ankara, 2013
- Finnish translation, Into Kustannus, Helsinki, 2013
- Thai translation, OpenWorlds Publishing, 2015
- Spanish translation, Harla, Mexico, forthcoming
- Vietnamese translation, Tri Thuc Publishing House, forthcoming
- Spanish translation, Antoni Bosch, Barcelona, 2018
- Korean translation, Munhakdongne, Paju, 2019

Animal Factories (co-author with James Mason), Crown, New York, 1980

- Japanese translation, Gendai Shokan, Tokyo, 1983
- 2nd revised edition, Harmony, New York, 1990

The Expanding Circle: Ethics and Sociobiology, Farrar, Straus and Giroux, New York, 1981; Oxford University Press, Oxford, 1981; New American Library, New York, 1982; reissued as The Expanding Circle: Ethics, Evolution, and Moral Progress, Princeton University Press, Princeton, 2011 (with a new preface and afterword)

- Korean translation, In Gan Sa Rang, Seoul, 1999
- Korean translation, Yeonamseoga, 2011

Hegel, Oxford University Press, Oxford and New York, 1982; reissued as Hegel: A Very Short Introduction, Oxford University Press, 2001; also included in full in German Philosophers: Kant, Hegel, Schopenhauer, Nietzsche, Oxford University Press, Oxford, 1997

- Portuguese translations, Dom Quixote, Lisbon, 1986
- Spanish translation, Harla, Mexico, 1996
- Czech translation, Odeon, Prague, 1995
- Polish translation, Michael Urbański, Warsaw, 1996
- Romanian translation, Humanitas, Bucharest, 1996
- Japanese translation, Aoki Shoten, 1996
- Farsi (Persian) translation, Tarh-e-No, Teheran, 2000
- Dutch translation, Lemniscaat, Rotterdam, 2000
- Greek translation, Polytropon, Athens, 2006
- Russian translation, Oxford University Press, Moscow, 2007
- Portuguese (Brazilian) translation, Edições Loyola, Sao Paolo, 2012
- Chinese translation, Yilin Press, Nanjing, 2015
- Arabic translation, Hindawi Foundation for Education and Culture, Cairo, 2015
- Chinese (orthodox) translation, Oxford University Press (China), Hong Kong, 2017
- Korean translation, Munhakdongne, Paju, 2019
- Turkish translation, Altin Kitaplar, forthcoming

Test-Tube Babies: a guide to moral questions, present techniques, and future possibilities (co-edited with William Walters), Oxford University Press, Melbourne, 1982

Japanese translation, Iwanami Shoten, Tokyo, 1983

The Reproduction Revolution: New Ways of Making Babies (co-author with Deane Wells), Oxford University Press, Oxford, 1984

- Revised American edition, Making Babies, Scribner's New York, 1985
- Dutch translation, Het Nieuwe Nageslacht, Anthos, Baarn, 1985
- Polish translation, *Dzieci z probówki*, Wiedza Powszechna, Warsaw, 1988
- Japanese translation, Koyo Shobo, Kyoto, 1989

Should the Baby Live? The Problem of Handicapped Infants (co-author with Helga Kuhse), Oxford University Press, Oxford, 1985; Oxford University Press, New York, 1986; Gregg Revivals, Aldershot, Hampshire, 1994

- German translation, Müss dieses Kind am Leben Bleiben?, Harald Fischer, Erlangen, 1993
- In Defence of Animals (ed.), Blackwells, Oxford, 1985; Harper & Row, New York, 1986
- German translation, Verteidigt der Tiere, Neff, Vienna, 1986; pb, Ullstein, Frankfurt,
 1988
- Dutch translation, Dierenactiboek, Anthos, Baarn, 1986
- Italian translation, In Difesa degli Animali, Lucarini, Rome, 1987
- Japanese translation, Doubutsu no Kenri, Gijutsu to ningen, Tokyo, 1986

Ethical and Legal Issues in Guardianship Options for Intellectually Disadvantaged People (coauthor with Terry Carney), Human Rights Commission Monograph Series, no. 2, Australian Government Publishing Service, Canberra, 1986

Applied Ethics (ed.), Oxford University Press, Oxford, 1986

Animal Liberation: A Graphic Guide (co-author with Lori Gruen), Camden Press, London, 1987

Embryo Experimentation (co-editor with Helga Kuhse, Stephen Buckle, Karen Dawson and Pascal Kasimba), Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, 1990; paperback edition, updated, 1993

A Companion to Ethics (ed.), Basil Blackwell, Oxford, 1991; paperback edition, 1993

- Spanish translation, Compendio de Etica, Alianza, Madrid, 1995
- Polish translation, Przewodnik po etyce, Wydawnictwo Książka i Wiedza, Warsaw, 1998
- Serbian translation, Izdavacka Knjizarnica Zorana Stojanovica, 2004

- Romanian translation, Tratat de Etica, Polirom, Bucharest, 2007
- Korean translation, Chulhak-Kwa-Hyunsil, 2005
- Chinese translation, The Commercial Press, Beijing, forthcoming
- Turkish translation, Yapi Yayinlari, forthcoming

Save the Animals! (Australian edition, co-author with Barbara Dover and Ingrid Newkirk), Collins Angus & Robertson, North Ryde, NSW, 1991

The Great Ape Project: Equality Beyond Humanity (co-editor with Paola Cavalieri), Fourth Estate, London, 1993; hardback, St Martin's Press, New York, 1994; paperback, St Martin's Press, New York, 1995

- German translation, Menschenrechten für die Grossen Menschenaffen, Peter Goldmann,
 Munich, 1994; paperback, Goldmann, 1996
- Italian translation, *Il Progetto Grande Scimmia: Equalianza oltre i confine della species umana*, Theoria, Rome, 1994
- Spanish translation, El Proyecto 'Gran Simio', Trotta Sociedad Anonima Editorial, Madrid,
 1998
- Japanese translation, Showado, Kyoto, 2001
- French translation, Le Projet Grands Singes, One Voice, Nantes, 2003

How Are We to Live? Ethics in an Age of Self-interest, Text Publishing, Melbourne, 1993; Mandarin, London, 1995; Prometheus, Buffalo, NY, 1995; Oxford University Press, Oxford, 1997

- German translation, Wie Sollen Wir Leben?, Harald Fischer, Erlangen, 1996
- Japanese translation, Horitsu-bunka sha, Kyoto, 1995; re-issued with a new introduction, Chikuma Shobo, Tokyo, 2013
- Swedish translation, Natur och Kultur, Stockholm, 1997
- Spanish translation, Etica para vivir mejor, Editorial Ariel, Barcelona, 1997
- Taiwanese translation, Royal Publishing Co, 2009
- Chinese (simplified characters) translation, Peking University Press, 2012
- Korean translation, Sejong Books, Seoul, 1997; Window of Times, Seoul, 2014

- Ethics (ed.), Oxford University Press, Oxford, 1994
- Individuals, Humans and Persons: Questions of Life and Death (co-author with Helga Kuhse), Academia Verlag, Sankt Augustin, Germany, 1994
- German translation, *Individuen, Menschen, Personen,* Academia Verlag, Sankt Augustin,
 Germany, 1999

Rethinking Life and Death: The Collapse of Our Traditional Ethics, Text Publishing, Melbourne, 1994; St Martin's Press, New York, 1995; Oxford University Press, Oxford, 1995

- Italian translation, Ripensare la vita, Il Saggiatore, Milan, 1996
- Dutch translation, Tussen Dood en Leven, Jan van Arkel, Utrecht, 1997
- German translation, Leben und Tod, Harald Fischer, Erlangen, 1998
- Polish translation, O życiu i oemierci, Państwowy Instytut Wydawniczy, Warsaw, 1997
- Japanese translation, Showa-Do, 2001
- Spanish translation, Repensar La Vida Y La Muerte, Paidos, Barcelona, 1997
- Korean translation, Cheolhak-Gua-Hyunsil, Seoul, 2003
- Slovenian translation, Razmislimo znova o življenju in smrti, Studia Humanitatis,
 Ljubljana, 2004

The Greens (co-author with Bob Brown), Text Publishing, Melbourne, 1996

The Allocation of Health Care Resources: An Ethical Evaluation of the "QALY" Approach (co-author with John McKie, Jeff Richardson and Helga Kuhse), Ashgate/Dartmouth, Aldershot, 1998

A Companion to Bioethics (co-editor with Helga Kuhse), Blackwell, Oxford, 1998

• Korean translation, In Gan Sa Rang, Seoul, 2005

A Companion to Bioethics (co-editor with Helga Kuhse), 2nd revised edition, John Wiley and Sons Ltd Wiley-Blackwell, 2009 **Ethics into Action**: Henry Spira and the Animal Rights Movemen t, Rowman and Littlefield, Lanham, Maryland, 1998; Melbourne University Press, Melbourne, 1999; reprinted with a new foreword as Ethics into Action: Learning from a Tube of Toothpaste, Rowman and Littlefield, 2019.

- German translation, Henry Spira und die Tierrechtsbewegung, Harald Fischer Verlag, Erlangen, 2001
- Chinese translation, Persimmon Cultural Enterprise, Taiwan, 2006
- Korean translation, Maybook, 2013
- French translation, *Théorie du tube de Dentifrice*, Éditions Goutte d'Or, 2018.

Bioethics: An Anthology (co-editor with Helga Kuhse), Blackwell, Oxford, 1999

Bioethics. An Anthology (co-editor with Helga Kuhse), 2nd edition, Blackwell, Oxford, 2006

Bioethics. An Anthology (co-editor with Helga Kuhse and Udo Schuklenk), 3nd edition, Wiley, 2015

A Darwinian Left, Weidenfeld and Nicolson, London, 1999; Yale University Press, New Haven, 2000

- Italian translation, *Una sinistra darwinia*, Edizioni di Comunita, Turin, 2000
- Spanish translation, Una izquierda Darwiniana, Crítica, Barcelona, 2000
- Greek translation, Athens, 2000
- Dutch translation, Darwin voor links, Boom, Amsterdam, 2001
- French translation, Une gauche Darwinienne, Cassini, Paris, 2002
- Japanese translation, Shinchosa, Tokyo, 2003
- Korean edition, E-Um, Seoul, 2007
- Czech translation, Nakladatelstvi Filosofia, 2016
- German translation, Linke, Hoert die Signale!, Reclam, 2018

Writings on an Ethical Life, Ecco, New York, 2000; Fourth Estate, London, 2001

- Dutch translation, Een ethisch leven, Het Spectrum, Utrecht, 2001
- Italian translation, *Il vita come dovrebbe*, Il Saggiatore, Milan, 2001
- Portuguese (Brazilian) translation, Ediouro Publicacoes, Rio de Janeiro, 2002

- Spanish translation, *Una vida ética: escritos,* Taurus, Madrid, 2002
- Portuguese translation, Escritos Sobre Uma Vida Ética, Dom Quixote, Lisbon, 2008
- Slovakian translation, Spisy o etickom žití, VSSS, Bratislava, 2009
- Unsanctifying Human Life: Essays on Ethics (edited by Helga Kuhse), Blackwell, Oxford,
 2001
- Spanish translation, Desacralizar la vida humana, Ediciones Catedra, 2003
- Japanese translation, Koyo Shobo, 2007
- German translation, Reclam, forthcoming

One World: Ethics and Globalization, Yale University Press, New Haven, 2002; Text Publishing, Melbourne, 2002; 2nd edition, pb, Yale University Press, 2004; Oxford Longman, Hyderabad, 2004

- Spanish translation *Un Solo Mundo, La étical de la globalización,* Paidós, Barcelona, 2003
- Italian translation, One World: L'etica della globalizzazione, Einaudi, Turin, 2003
- Dutch translation, Een Wereld: Ethiek in een tijd van globalisering, Lemniscaat,
 Rotterdam, 2003
- Swedish translation, En Värld, Thales, Stockholm, 2003
- Chinese translation, Discourse/Business Weekly Publications, Taipei, 2003
- Korean translation, Acanet, Seoul, 2003
- Portuguese (Portugal) translation, Um Só Mundo, Gradiva, Lisbon, 2004
- Portuguese (Brazil) translation, Livraria Martins Fontes, Sao Paulo, 2004
- Japanese translation, Showa-do, Tokyo, 2005
- Chinese (simplified characters) translation, Oriental Press, Beijing, 2005
- Croatian translation, Jedan Svijet, Ibis Grafika, Zagreb, 2005
- Polish translation, Książka i Wiedza, Warsaw, 2006
- Slovakian translation, VSSS, Bratislava, 2006
- Farsi (Persian translation), Nashre Ney, Tehran, 2009

One World Now: The Ethics of Globalization, Yale University Press, New Haven, 2016

- Chinese (simplified characters) translation, United Sky (Beijing) New Media Co Ltd., 2018
- Croatian translation, Ibis Grafika Publishing Co., forthcoming

Pushing Time Away: My Grandfather and the Tragedy of Jewish Vienna, Ecco Press, New York, 2003; HarperCollins Australia, Melbourne, 2003; Granta, London, 2004

- German translation, Mein Grossvater: die Tragödie der Juden von Wien, first published
 Europa-Verlag, Hamburg, 2005
- Italian translation, Ciò Che Ci Unisce Non Ha Tempo, Il Saggiatore, Milan, 2005
- Polish translation, Ponad czasem: Mój dziad i tragedia żydowskiego Wiednia,
 Wydawnictwo Akademickie SEDNO, Warszawa, 2017

The President of Good and Evil: The Ethics of George W. Bush, Dutton, New York, 2004; Granta, London, 2004; Text, Melbourne, 2004; The President of Good and Evil: The Ethics of George W. Bush, Dutton, New York, 2004; Granta, London, 2004; Text, Melbourne, 2004; Plume, New York, 2004 (with a new introduction); Text, Melbourne, 2007 (with a new introduction)

- U.S. with a new introduction, Plume, New York, 2004
- Australian with a new introduction, Text, Melbourne, 2007
- Dutch translation, Lemniscaat, Rotterdam, 2004
- Japanese translation, Showado, Kyoto, 2004
- German translation, Harald Fischer Verlag, Erlangen, 2004
- Spanish translation, El presidente del Bien y del Mal, Tusquets Editores, Barcelona, 2004
- Catalan translation, El president del bé i el mal, Pagès Editors, Lleida, 2004

Comment Vivre Avec Les Animaux, Les Empęcheurs de penser en rond/Le Seuil, Paris, 2004 (a French translation of three essays on animal liberation)

How Ethical is Australia? An Examination of Australias Record as a Global Citizen (with Tom Gregg), Black Inc, Melbourne, 2004

In Defense of Animals. The Second Wave (ed.), Blackwell, Oxford, 2005

Polish translation, W obronie zwierząt, Czarna Owca, Warsaw, 2011

The Moral of the Story: An Anthology of Ethics Through Literature (co-edited with Renata Singer), Blackwell, Oxford, 2005

The Way We Eat: Why Our Food Choices Matter/The Ethics of What We Eat, Rodale, New York, 2006 (coauthor with Jim Mason); as The Ethics of What We Eat: Why Our Food Choices Matter, Text, Melbourne, 2006; as Eating: What We Eat and Why it Matters, Random House, London, 2006

- Portuguese (Brazil) translation, A Ética na Alimentação, Elsevier, 2006
- Italian translation, Como Mangiamo: Le consequenze etiche delle nostre scelte alimentari, Il Saggiatore, 2007
- Catalan translation, *Com Mengem*, Pagès editors, Lleida, 2007
- Portuguese translation, Como Comemos, Dom Quixote, Lisbon, 2008
- Korean translation, Woongjin Think Big Co, Seoul, 2008
- Polish translation, Etyka a to, co jemy, Czarna Owca, Warszawa, 2012
- French translation, L'éthique à table, L'Age d'Homme V, Lausanne & Paris, 2015

Stem Cell Research. The Ethical Issues (co-editor with Lori Gruen and Laura Grabel), Blackwell, Oxford, 2007

The Bioethics Reader. Editors' Choice (co-editor with Ruth Chadwick, Helga Kuhse, Willem Landman and Udo Schüklenk), Blackwell, Oxford, 2007

Living Ethically in the Twenty First Century: Contemporary Society and Practical Ethics (The 10th Dasan Memorial Lectures in Philosophy), Chulhakkwahyunsilsa, Seoul, 2008. In Korean and English.

The Life You Can Save: Acting now to end world poverty, Random House, 2009; Text Publishing, Melbourne, 2009; Picador, London, 2009; Australian mass market paperback revised, Text Publishing, Melbourne, 2010; UK paperback, London, 2010; U.S. & Canadian trade paperback with new afterword, Random House, 2010; Revised 10th Anniversary Edition, The Life You Can Save, Inc., Bainbridge Island, WA, USA & Sydney, Australia, 2019.

- Swedish translation, Det liv du kan r\u00e4dda: Agera nu och stoppa fattigdomen, Fritanke,
 Stockholm, 2009
- French translation, *Sauver une vie: Agir maintenant pour éradiquer la pauvreté,* Michel Lafon, Paris, 2009
- Korean translation, Woongjin Think Big Co, Seoul, 2009
- Dutch translation, Het kan wel! Armoede hoeft niet!, De Bezige Bij, Amsterdam, 2009
- Danish translation, Det liv du kan redde grib ind og stands verdens fattigdom, Kristeligt
 Dagblads forlag, Copenhagen, 2009
- Italian translation, Salvare una vita si può: agire ora per cancellare povertà, Il Saggiatore,
 Milan, 2009
- Brazilian translation, Quanto Custa Salvar uma Vida? Agindo Agora Para Eliminar a Pobreza Mundial, Elsevier, Rio de Janeiro, 2010
- German translation, *Leben retten. Wie sich Armut abschaffen lässt und warum wir es nicht tun*, Arche, Hamburg, 2010
- Portuguese translation, A Vida Que Podemos Salvar, Gradiva, Lisbon, 2011
- Polish translation, Życie, które możesz ocalić, Czarna Owca, Warszawa, 2011
- Spanish translation, Salvar una vida, Katz editores, Buenos Aires/Madrid, 2012
- Japanese translation, Keiso Shobo, 2014
- Russian translation, Need Help Foundation, Moscow, 2018
- Catalan translation, Fundacio Victor Grifols, forthcoming
- Hindi translation, Prakrit Bharati Academy, Jaipur, 2020.
- Arabic translation, Mana Publishing House, Riyadh, 2021
- **J. M. Coetzee and Ethics**: Philosophical Perspectives on Literature (co-editor with Anton Leist), Columbia University Press, New York, 2010

Les Animaux aussi ont des droits (with Boris Cyrulnik and Elisabeth de Fontenay), Seuil, Paris, 2013

Serbian translation, Akademska knjiga, Novi Sad, 2018

The Point of View of the Universe: Sidgwick and Contemporary Ethics (with Katarzyna de Lazari-Radek), Oxford University Press, Oxford, 2014

The Most Good You Can Do: How Effective Altruism Is Changing Ideas About Living Ethically, Yale University Press, New Haven, 2015; Text Publishing House, Melbourne 2015

- Portuguese translation, O Maior Bem que Podemos Fazer, Edições 70, Lisbon, 2016
- Japanese translation, NHK Publishing, Tokyo, 2016
- German translation, Effektiver Altruismus Eine Anleitung zum ethischen Leben,
 Suhrkamp, Berlin, 2016
- Italian translation, La Cosa Migliore che TU Puoi Fare, Sonda, Casale Monferrato 2016
- Korean translation: Book 21, Paju, 2016
- Romanian translation, Altruismul eficient. Ghid pentru o viaţ ă trăită în mod etic, Litera,
 Bucharest, 2017
- Dutch translation, Lemniscaat, Rotterdam, 2017
- French translation, entitled L'altruisme efficace, Les Arènes, Paris, 2018
- Chinese translation (Simplified characters), SDX Joint Publishing, Beijing, 2019.
- Farsi (Persian) translation, Nashre Ney, 2019
- Finnish translation, Basam Books, Helsinki, forthcoming
- Spanish translation, Paidos, forthcoming

Famine, Affluence, and Morality, Oxford University Press, Oxford, 2015

- German translation, Hunger, Wohlstand und Moral, Hoffmann und Campe, Hamburg,
 2017
- Japanese translation, Keiso Shobo, Tokyo, 2018
- Chinese translation (simplified characters) Shanghai Sanhui Culture and Press, Shanghai,
 2021.

Ethics in the Real World: 82 Brief Essays on Things That Matter, Princeton University Press, Princeton, NJ, 2016; Ethics in the Real World: 86 Brief Essays on Things That Matter, Text, Melbourne, 2016

- Portuguese translation, Ética no Mundo Real, Edições 70, Lisbon, 2017
- Korean translation, Yeamoon Archive Co. Ltd, 2017
- Spanish translation, Antoni Bosch, Barcelona, 2017
- Russian translation, Sindbad, Moscow, 2018
- Chinese translation (Complex characters), Taipei, Taiwan, 2019
- Farsi (Persian) translation, Novin Ketabgooya (Koocheh Books), 2019
- Arabic translation, forthcoming, Dar Al-Rafidain, Beirut
- Chinese translation, China University of Political Science and Law Press, forthcoming
- Japanese translation, forthcoming Seifusha, Tokyo

Does Anything Really Matter? Essays on Parfit on Objectivity (ed.) Oxford University Press, Oxford, 2017

Utilitarianism: **A Very Short Introduction** (with Katarzyna de Lazari-Radek), Oxford University Press, Oxford, 2017

- Japanese translation, Iwanami Shoten, Tokyo, 2018
- Korean translation, Ulyuck Publishing House, Seoul, 2019

Why Vegan? Penguin, London, and Norton, New York, 2020

Japanese translation, Shobunsha, 2023

The Golden Ass by Apuleius, edited by Peter Singer, translated by Ellen Finkelpearl, illustrated by Anna and Varvara Kendel, Norton, New York & London; Text, Melbourne, 2021.

Utilitarianism by John Stuart Mill, edited by Katarzyna de Lazari-Radek and Peter Singer for the Norton

Critical Library, with an introduction and endnotes, 2021

Bioethics: An Anthology, 4th edition, edited by Udo Schuklenk and Peter Singer, Wiley-Blackwell, Hoboken, NJ, 2022.

Ethics in the Real World: 90 Essays on Things That Matter – A Fully Updated and Expanded Edition,

Princeton University Press, USA, and Text Publishing, Australia & New Zealand, 2023

Animal Liberation Now - The Definitive Classic Renewed, HarperCollins, US and Penguin Random House, UK, 2023

The Buddhist and the Ethicist - Conversations on Effective Altruism, Engaged Buddhism, and How to Build a Better World, Shambala Publications, US, 2023 and Text Publishing, AU, 2024

Books published only in digital form Peter Singer: The Complete Project Syndicate Archive, 2001-2012, Project Syndicate, 2012

Video production and writing 'Henry: One Man's Way', video documentary, 53 minutes, SBS-TV, Australia, August 22, 1997 (written, conceived and co-produced)

Articles in professional journals

- <u>'Is Act-Utilitarianism Self-Defeating?'</u>, *Philosophical Review*, vol. 81 (January 1972), pp. 94-104
- 'Famine, Affluence and Morality', *Philosophy and Public Affairs*, vol. 1 (Spring 1972), pp. 229-43
- 'Moral Experts', Analysis, vol. 32 (March 1972), pp. 115-117
- 'The Triviality of the Debate over "Is-Ought" and the Definition of "Moral", *American Philosophical Quarterly*, vol. 10 (January 1973), pp. 51-56

- 'Altruism and Commerce: A Reply to Arrow', Philosophy and Public Affairs, vol. 2 (Spring 1973), pp. 312-320
- 'Sidgwick and Reflective Equilibrium', The Monist, vol. 58 (July 1974), pp. 490-517
- 'All Animals are Equal', *Philosophical Exchange*, vol. 1 (Summer 1974), pp. 103-116
- 'Is Racial Discrimination Arbitrary?' *Philosophia*, vol. 8, nos. 2-3 (November 1978), pp. 185-203
- 'Killing Humans and Killing Animals', *Inquiry*, vol. 22 (Summer 1979), pp. 145-156
- 'Animals and Human Beings are Equals', Animal Regulation Studies, vol. 2 (1979/80), pp.
 165-174
- 'Utilitarianism & Vegetarianism', Philosophy and Public Affairs, vol. 9 (1980), pp. 325-337
- 'Animal Liberation', *The Connecticut Scholar,* Occasional Papers, no. 3 (1980), pp. 70-88
- 'An Argument for Utilitarianism', Canadian Journal of Philosophy, vol. XI (June 1981), pp.
 229-239 (with Yew-Kwang Ng)
- 'Ethics and Sociobiology', *Philosophy and Public Affairs*, vol. 11 (1982), pp. 40-64
- 'The Oxford Vegetarians A Personal Account', *International Journal for the Study of Animal Problems*, vol. 3 (1982), pp. 6-9
- 'Can We Avoid Assigning Greater Value to Some Lives Than to Others?', *Community Health Studies*, supplementary issue (May 1982), pp. 39-44
- 'The Treatment of Newborn Infants with Major Handicaps: A Survey of Obstetricians and Paediatricians in Victoria', *Medical Journal of Australia*, (September 17, 1983), pp. 274-278 (with H. Kuhse and C. Singer)
- 'In Vitro Fertilisation': the Major Issues', Journal of Medical Ethics, 9 (December 1983),
 pp. 192-195, 198-199 (with Deane Wells)
- 'The Ethics of the Reproduction Revolution', *Annals of the New York Academy of Science* s, vol. 442 (1985), pp. 588-594
- 'Making Laws about Making Babies', *Hastings Center Report*, vol. 15, no. 4 (August 1985), pp. 5-6
- 'Ethics and the Handicapped Newborn Infant', *Social Research*, vol. 52 (1985), pp. 505-542 (with Helga Kuhse)

- 'Resources and Hard Choices in Aged Care', Proceedings of the 20th Annual Conference of the Australian Association of Gerontology, (1985), pp. 38-41 (co-author with Helga Kuhse)
- 'Animal Liberation: A Personal View', Between the Species, vol. 2 (Summer 1986), pp.
 148-154
- 'The Ethics of Embryo Research', *Law, Medicine & Health Care*, vol. 14 (1986), pp. 133-138 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'For Sometimes Letting and Helping Die', Law, Medicine & Health Care, vol. 14 (1986),
 pp. 149-154 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'Animal Liberation or Animal Rights?', *The Monist*, vol. 70 (January 1987), pp. 3-14
- 'Attitudes of Australian neonatal paediatricians to the treatment of extremely preterm infants', Australian Paediatric Journal, vol. 23 (1987), pp. 223-226 (jointly with C. De Garis, H. Kuhse and V.Y.H. Yu)
- 'Which babies are too expensive to treat?' *Bioethics,* vol. 1, no. 3 (July 1987), pp. 275-283
- 'Age and the Allocation of Medical Resources', The Journal of Medicine and Philosophy,
 13 (1988), pp. 101-116 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'IVF and the Argument from Potential', Philosophy and Public Affairs, vol. 17 (1988), pp.
 87-104 (with Karen Dawson)
- 'Doctors' Practices and Attitudes Regarding Voluntary Euthanasia', *Medical Journal of Australia*, (June 20, 1988), pp. 623-627 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'Allocating Resources in Perinatal Medicine: A Proposal', Australian Paediatric Journal,
 vol. 24 (August 1988), pp. 235-9 (with J. Mackenzie and H. Kuhse)
- 'Whither Surrogacy?', *The Medical Journal of Australia,* (October 17, 1988), pp. 426-429 (with E. Carl Wood)
- 'Can bioethics be both rigorous and practical?', Reseaux, 53-4 (1987-88), pp. 121-130
- 'The Syngamy Debate: When Precisely Does a Human Life Begin?', Law, Medicine and Health Care, vol. 17, no. 2 (Summer 1989), pp. 174-181 (with Stephen Buckle and Karen Dawson)

- 'Australian Commissions and Committees on Issues in Bioethics', *Journal of Medicine* and *Philosophy*, vol. 144, no. 4 (August 1989), pp. 403-424 (with Pacal Kasimba)
- 'The quality/quantity-of-life distinction and its moral importance for nurses',
 International Journal of Nursing Studies, vol. 26, no. 3 (1989), pp. 203-212 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'To Do or Not to Do?', *Hastings Center Report,* vol. 19, no. 6 (November/December 1989), pp. 42-44
- 'Il concetto di morte tra etica filosofica e medicina', *Politeia* (Milan), vol. 5, no. 16
 (1989), pp. 4-13
- 'Bioetica: dilucidazioni e problemi' ('Bioethics: Elucidations and Problems'), *Iride* (Rome),
 3 (1989), pp. 167-181 (an interview with M. Mori)
- 'Bioethics and Academic Freedom', Bioethics, vol. 4, no. 1 (January 1990), pp. 33-44
- 'Should fertile people have access to in vitro fertilisation?', *British Medical Journal*, 300 (January 20, 1990), pp. 167-70 (with Karen Dawson)
- 'The Human Genome Project: for better or for worse?', *Medical Journal of Australia*, 152 (May 7, 1990), pp. 484-6 (with Karen Dawson)
- 'Zwischen Leben entscheiden: Eine Verteidigung' ('Deciding between lives: a defence'),

 Analyse & Kritik, 12 (1990), pp. 119-130 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'The "Singer-Affair" and Practical Ethics: A Response', *Analyse & Kritik,* 12 (1990), pp. 245-64
- 'The Ethics of Patenting Life-Forms', *Intellectual Property Forum,* 14 (May 1991), pp. 31-38
- 'A Philosopher Among the Test-Tubes', *Meanjin*, 50 (1991), pp. 493-500
- 'Euthanasia and Academic Freedom in the German-Speaking World', *Kriterion*, vol. 1, no. 2 (1991), pp. 8-10
- 'Applied ethics in a hostile environment', Theoria, vol. LXVII, nos. 1-2 (1991), pp. 111-114
- 'Euthanasia: a survey of nurses's attitudes and practices', Australian Nurses Journal, vol.
 21, no. 8 (March 1992), pp. 21-22 (with Helga Kuhse)

- 'A German Attack on Applied Ethics', *Journal of Applied Philosophy*, vol. 9, no. 1 (1992), pp. 85-91
- 'Xenotransplantation and Speciesism', Transplantation Proceedings, vol. 24, no. 2 (April 1992), pp. 728-732
- 'L'éthique appliquée', Cahiers antispécistes lyonnais, 4 (July 1992), pp. 5-12
- 'Bioethics at Monash University', *International Journal of Bioethics*, vol. 2, no. 3 (June/July 1992), pp. 111-115
- 'The International Association of Bioethics', *Medical Journal of Australia*, 158 (March 1, 1993), pp. 298-9
- 'Voluntary euthanasia and the nurse: an Australian survey', International Journal of Nursing Studies, vol. 30, no. 4 (1993), pp. 311-322 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'More on euthanasia: a response to Pauer-Studer', *The Monist*, vol. 76, no. 2 (1993), pp.
 158-174 (with Helga Kuhse)
- Bioethics and the Limits of Tolerance', The Journal of Medicine and Philosophy, vol. 19,
 no. 2 (1994), pp. 129-145
- 'Die Ethik der Embryonenforschung', Aufklärung und Kritik, Sonderheft 1, 1995, pp. 83-7
- 'Feminism and Vegetarianism: A Response', *Philosophy in the Contemporary World*, vol.
 1, no. 3 (Fall 1994), pp. 36-9
- 'Double Jeopardy and the Use of QALYs in Health Care Allocation', Journal of Medical Ethics, vol. 21, no. 3 (1995), pp. 144-150 (with John McKie, Helga Kuhse and Jeff Richardson)
- 'Is the Sanctity of Life Ethic Terminally III?', Bioethics, vol. 9, nos. 3/4 (1995), pp. 327-343
- 'William Godwin and the Defence of Impartialist Ethics', Utilitas, vol. 7, no.1 (May 1995),
 pp. 67-86 (with Leslie Cannold and Helga Kuhse)
- 'Xenotransplantation: is it ethically defensible?', Xeno, vol. 3, no. 4 (August 1995), pp.
 58-60 (with Alison Hutchinson)
- 'The Legalisation of Voluntary Euthanasia in the Northern Territory', *Bioethics*, vol. 9, no. 5 (October 1995), pp. 419-424

- 'Maximizing Health Benefits vs. Egalitarianism: An Australian survey of health issues', Social Science and Medicine, vol. 41, no. 10 (1995), pp. 1429-37 (with Erik Nord, Jeff Richardson, Andrew Street and Helga Kuhse)
- 'Active Voluntary Euthanasia, Morality and the Law', Journal of Law and Medicine, vol. 3,
 no. 1 (November 1995), pp. 129-135
- 'The Great Ape Project: premises and implications', ATLA, 23 (1995), pp. 626-631 (with Paola Cavalieri)
- 'Coping with global change', Critical and Creative Thinking, vol. 3, no. 2 (1995), pp. 1-12
- 'Is there a universal moral sense?', *Critical Review*, vol. 9, no. 3 (Summer 1995), pp. 325-339
- 'Who cares about cost? Does economic analysis impose or reflect social values?', Health Policy, 34 (1995), pp. 79-94 (with Erik Nord, Jeff Richardson, Andrew Street and Helga Kuhse)
- 'Coping with Global Change: The Need for Different Values', *Journal of Human Values*, vol. 2, no.1 (January-June 1996), pp. 37-48
- 'What is the Justice-Care Debate Really About?', Midwest Studies in Philosophy, XX
 (1996), pp. 357-377 (with Leslie Cannold, Helga Kuhse and Lori Gruen)
- 'Ethics and the Limits of Scientific Freedom', *The Monist*, vol. 79, no. 2 (April 1996), pp. 218-229
- 'Dilemma von Leben und Tod', *Universitas*, vol. 51, no. 559 (May 1996), pp. 432-437
- 'The Significance of Age and Duration of Effect in Social Evaluation of Health Care',
 Health Care Analysis, 4 (1996), pp. 103-111 (with Erik Nord, Jeff Richardson, Andrew
 Street and Helga Kuhse)
- 'Caring and Justice: A Study of Two Approaches to Health Care Ethics', Nursing Ethics,
 vol. 3, no. 3 (1996), pp. 212-223 (with Maurice Rickard and Helga Kuhse)
- 'O Naravi Bioetike' ('On the Nature of Bioethics'), Drustvena Istrazivanja (Zagreb), vol. 5, nos. 3-4 (1996), pp. 523-532

- 'Allocating Healthcare by QALYs: The Relevance of Age', Cambridge Quarterly of Healthcare Ethics, vol. 5, no. 4 (Fall 1996), pp. 534-545 (with John McKie, Helga Kuhse, and Jeff Richardson)
- 'End-of-life decisions in Australian medical practice', Medical Journal of Australia, vol.
 166, no. 4 (February 17, 1997), pp. 191-6 (with Helga Kuhse, Maurice Rickard, Malcolm Clark and Peter Baume)
- 'Neither human nor natural: ethics and feral animals', *Reproduction, Fertility and Development*, vol. 9, no. 1 (1997), pp. 157-162
- 'Partial and impartial ethical reasoning in health care professionals', Journal of Medical Ethics, vol. 23, no. 4 (1997), pp. 226-232 (with Helga Kuhse, Maurice Rickard, Leslie Cannold and Jessica van Dyk)
- 'Medical end-of-life decisions: Australia and the Netherlands', Mature Medicine Canada,
 vol. 1, no. 3 (May-June 1998), pp. 37-8 (Helga Kuhse, Peter Singer, Peter Baume and
 Malcolm Clark)
- 'Die alte Ethik bröckelt', *Universitas*, 53 (July 1998), pp. 665-680 (with Hartmut Kuhlmann)
- 'Reconciling Impartial Morality and a Feminist Ethic of Care', *Journal of Value Inquiry*, 32
 (1998), pp. 451-463 (with Helga Kuhse and Maurice Rickard)
- 'Learning from Henry Spira', *Cambridge Quarterly of Healthcare Ethics,* vol. 8, no. 1 (1999), pp. 3-6 (with Arlene Klotzko)
- 'Ética más allá de los límites de la especie', *Teorema*, vol. XVIII, no. 3 (1999), pp. 5-16
- 'El "Proyecto Gran Simio" y el concepto de persona', *Laguna*, 7 (2000), pp. 333-347 (with Paula Casal)
- 'The Ethics and Economics of Heroic Surgery', *Hastings Center Report*, vol. 31, no. 2 (2001), pp. 47-48 (with Peter Ratiu)
- 'Grandes Simios, Personas y Animales. Respuesta a los Criticos', Laguna, 9 (2001), pp.
 173-186 (with Paula Casal)
- 'De compras por el supermercado genético', *Isegoria*, 27 (2002) pp.19-40

- 'R.M. Hare's Achievements in Moral Philosophy', *Utilitas*, vol. 14, no. 3 (2002), pp. 309-317
- Voluntary Euthanasia: A Utilitarian Perspective', *Bioethics*, vol. 17, nos. 5-6 (2003), pp.
 526-541
- 'Fazendo Compras no Supermercado Genético' ('Shopping at the Genetic Supermarket'), Impulso, vol. 15, no. 36 (2004), pp. 13-23
- 'Stem Cell Research: The Fallacy in Bush's Position', New Jersey Medicine, vol. 101, no.
 (December 2004), pp. 15-17
- 'Ethics for One World'/'Etica para un solo mundo', *CONfines,* no. 1 (June 2005), pp. 9-18/19-29
- 'Ethics and Intuitions', *The Journal of Ethics*, vol 9, no. 3-4 (October 2005), pp. 331-352
- '1980-2005: Bioethics then and now', *Monash Bioethics Review*, vol. 25, no. 1 (January 2006), pp. 9-14 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'The Moral Status of Stem Cells', *Metaphilosophy*, vol. 38, no. 2-3 (April 2007), pp. 264–284 (with Agata Sagan)
- 'Reply to Žižek. On Žižek and Animals' (with Paola Cavalieri), *International Journal of Baudrillard Studies*, vol. 6, no. 1 (January 2009)
- 'Speciesism and Moral Status', *Metaphilosophy*, vol. 40, no. 3-4 (July 2009), pp. 567-581
- 'Secrecy In Consequentialism: A Defence Of Esoteric Morality' (with Katarzyna de Lazari-Radek), *Ratio*, vol. 23, no. 1 (March 2010), pp. 34-58
- 'Foreword', *Journal for Eighteenth-Century Studies,* special issue on "Representing Animals", vol. 33, no. 4 (December 2010), pp. 427–430
- 'Access to Life-Saving Medicines and Intellectual Property Rights: An Ethical
 Assessment', Cambridge Quarterly of Healthcare Ethics, vol. 20, no. 5 (March 2011), pp.

 279–289 (with Doris Schroeder)
- 'How not to save a life', Bioethics, vol. 25, no. 5 (June 2011), pp. ii-iii
- 'The Objectivity of Ethics and the Unity of Practical Reason', *Ethics*, 123 (October 2012) pp. 9-31 (with Katarzyna de Lazari-Radek)

- 'How much more demanding is utilitarianism than common sense morality?', Revue Internationale de Philosophie, vol. 67 (2013), pp. 427-438 (with Katarzyna de Lazari-Radek)
- 'Changing Ethics in Life and Death Decision Making' (in Chinese), Morality and
 Civilization, (Tianjin Academy of Social Sciences), vol. 5 (October 2015), p. 112-118
- 'Animal Liberation: Past, Present, and Future', *Hsuan Chuang Journal of Buddhist Studies*, vol. 23 (2015), pp. 1-26 (in Chinese)
- 'The most good you can do: a response to the commentaries', *Journal of Global Ethics*, vol. 12, no. 2 (2016), pp. 161-169
- "Animal Welfare: A Buddhist-Utilitarian Dialogue" The Harvard Review of Philosophy, XXV, 2018, pp. 169-181 (with Shih Chaohwei).
- 'The challenge of brain death for the sanctity of life ethic,' *Ethics and Bioethics*, vol.8 (December 2018) pp, 153-165.
- "The Ethics of the Global Kidney Exchange Programme," *The Lancet,* vol 394, issue 10210, pp. 1775-1778, November 9, 2019 (co-authored with Francesca Minerva and Julian Savulescu).
- "Comparing the effect of emotional and rational appeals on donor behavior," Judgment
 and Decision Making, 15:3 (May 2020) 413-420 (with Matthew Lindauer, Marcus
 Mayorga, Joshua Greene, Paul Slovic and Daniel Västfjäll)
- "Parfit on Act Consequentialism" Utilitas, 1-11, May 18,2020 (with Katarzyna de Lazari-Radek)
- "Pandemic Ethics: The Case for Risky Research," Research Ethics, June 2, 2020 (with Richard Yetter Chappell)
- "Do ethics classes influence student behavior? Case study: Teaching the ethics of eating meat", Cognition, vol. 203, (October 2020) (with Eric Schwitzgebel and Brad Cokelet)
- "Ethical choices behind quantifications of fair contributions under the Paris Agreement." *Nature Climate. Change*, 11, 300–305 (2021).

- https://doi.org/10.1038/s41558-021-01015-8 (Co-authored with Dooley, K., Holz, C., Kartha, S. et al.)
- <u>"Can 'Eugenics' be defended?"</u> Monash Bioethics Review, May 25, 2021, (co-authored with Walter Veit et al. https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s40592-021-00129-1)
- "Students Eat Less Meat After Studying Meat Ethics," *Review of Philosophy and Psychology*, November 6, 2021 (with Eric Schwitzgebel and Brad Cokelet).
- "The Threat of Great Ape Extinction From COVID-19," *Journal of Animal Ethics*, Volume 11, Number 2, pp. 6-11, Fall 2021 (with Paula Casal)
- "A Bolder One Health: expanding the moral circle to optimize health for all," One Health
 Outlook (2021) vol.3 (2021) 21 (with Simon Coghlan, Benjamin John Coghlan and
 Anthony Capon)
- "Al ethics: the case for including animals (with Tse Yip Fai) Al and Ethics, 3 (July 2022)
 539-551.
- "Speciesist bias in AI: how AI applications perpetuate discrimination and unfair outcomes against animals", AI and Ethics, 3 (August 2022) 717-734 (with Thilo Hagendorff, Leonie N. Bossert, Yip Fai Tse)
- "Speciesist bias in AI: A reply to Arandjelovic," AI and Ethics, 3 (July 2023) 1043-1047
 (with Thilo Hagendorff, Leonie N. Bossert, Yip Fai Tse)
- "Allocating Hospital Beds in the Pandemic," Analiza i Egzystencja, 60 (2022) 5-20 (with Katarzyna de Lazari-Radek).

Discussion notes in professional journals

- 'A Note on an Objection to Determinism', Philosophy, vol. 45 (April 1970), pp. 156-7
- 'Neil Cooper's Concepts of Morality', Mind, vol. 80 (July 1971), pp. 421-423
- 'Why Nozick is Not So Easy to Refute', Western Political Quarterly, vol. XXIX (1976), pp.
 191-2
- 'Utility and the Survival Lottery', *Philosophy*, vol. 52 (April 1977), pp. 218-22
- 'Can Ethics Be Taught in a Hospital?', *Pediatrics*, vol. 60 (August 1977), pp. 253-5

- 'The Fable of the Fox and The Unliberated Animals', Ethics, vol. 88, no. 2 (January 1978),
 pp. 119-125
- 'Anglin on the Obligation to Create Extra People', Canadian Journal of Philosophy, vol. 8,
 no. 3 (September 1978), pp. 583-5
- 'Regan's Critique of Singer', Analysis, vol. 39, no. 3 (June 1979), pp. 118-9
- 'Advocacy, Objectivity and The Draize Test', International Journal for the Study of Animal Problems, vol. 1 (1980), pp. 212-3
- 'Reply to Dr. Harris', *Philosophical Books*, vol. XXII (1981), pp. 198-200
- 'How Do we Decide?' Hastings Center Report, vol. 12, no. 3 (June 1982), pp. 9-11
- 'Sanctity of Life or Quality of Life?', Pediatrics, vol. 72, (1983), pp. 128-9
- 'A Comment on the Animal Rights Debate', *The International Journal of Applied Philosophy*, vol. 1, no. 3 (1983), pp. 89-90
- 'Ng & Singer on Utilitarianism: A Reply', *Canadian Journal of Philosophy*, vol. XIII, no. 2 (1983), pp. 241-242 (jointly with Y-K. Ng)
- 'In Reply', *Pediatrics*, vol. 73 (February 1984), pp. 261-3
- 'The Moral Status of Embryos: Response', *Journal of Medical Ethics,* vol. 10, no. 2 (June 1984), pp. 80-81
- 'Neonatal Intensive Care: How Much, and Who Decides', Medical Journal of Australia,
 142 (March 18, 1985), pp. 335-6
- 'The Expanding Circle: A Reply to Munevar', Explorations in Knowledge, vol. IX, no. 1
 (1987), pp. 51-54
- 'Australian Developments in Reproductive Technology', Hastings Center Report, vol. 18,
 no. 2 (April/May 1988), p. 4
- 'Comment on Frey: "Moral Standing, the Value of Lives, and Speciesism", *Between the Species*, vol. 4, no. 3 (June 1988), pp. 202-3
- 'Resolving arguments about the sanctity of life: a response to Long', *Journal of Medical Ethics*, 14 (1988), pp. 198-9 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'Experiments on animals', British Medical Journal, 299 (November 18, 1989), pp. 1238-9
- 'The significance of animal suffering', Behavioral and Brain Sciences, 13 (1990), pp. 9-12

- 'Ethics and Animals', Behavioral and Brain Sciences, 13 (1990), pp. 45-49
- 'An Argument for Utilitarianism: A Defence', Australasian Journal of Philosophy, vol. 68,
 no. 4 (1990), pp. 448-454 (with Yew-Kwang Ng)
- 'Viel Wind um Nichts' ('A lot of wind about nothing'), Ethik und Sozialwissenschaften, vol. 2, no. 3 (1990), pp. 411-414 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'Speciesism, Morality and Biology', The Psychologist, vol. 4, no. 5 (May 1991), pp. 199-200
- 'Prolonging Dying is the same as prolonging living one more response to Long', *Journal of Medical Ethics*, vol. 17, no. 4 (December 1991), pp. 205-6 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'The pervasiveness of species bias', Behavioral and Brain Sciences, vol. 14, no. 4 (1991),
 pp. 759-760
- 'How to argue with egg producers', Behavioral and Brain Sciences, vol. 17, no. 4 (1994),
 p. 749
- 'Straw men with broken legs: a reply to Per Sandström', *Journal of Medical Ethics*, vol.
 21, no. 2 (1995), p. 89-90
- 'Euthanasia: Kuhse and Singer respond', Australian Nursing Journa I, September 1995, p.
 26 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'Blind hostility: a response to Russell and Nicoll', *Proceedings of the Society for Experimental Biology and Medicine*, vol. 211, no. 2 (1996), pp. 139-146
- 'Double jeopardy, the equal value of lives and the veil of ignorance: a rejoinder to Harris', *Journal of Medical Ethics*, vol. 22, no. 4 (1996), pp. 204-208 (with John McKie, Helga Kuhse and Jeff Richardson)
- 'Another peep behind the veil', Journal of Medical Ethics, vol. 22, no. 4 (1996), pp. 216 221 (with John McKie, Helga Kuhse and Jeff Richardson)
- 'Prenatal Diagnosis', Lahey Clinic Medical Ethics Journal, Spring 2000
- 'Morte cerebrale ed etica della sacralita della vita', *Bioetica,* vol. 8, no. 1 (2000), pp. 31-49
- 'Response to Mark Kuczewski', American Journal of Bioethics, vol. 1, no 3 (2001), pp. 55-

- 'Poverty, Facts, and Political Philosophies: Response to "More than Charity", *Ethics and International Affairs*, vol. 16, no. 1 (2002), pp. 121-124
- 'Achieving the Best Outcome: Final Rejoinder', Ethics and International Affairs, vol. 16, no. 1 (2002), pp. 127-128
- 'The Debate of the Century: A Response', Crux, vol. 2, no. 3 (Autumn 2002), pp. 3, 6
- 'Ms B and Diane Pretty: A Commentary', *Journal of Medical Ethics*, vol. 28, no. 4 (August 2002), pp. 234-5
- 'One World: A Response to my Critics', Analyse & Kritik, vol. 25, no. 2 (December 2003),
 pp. 285-293
- 'Ethics and Disability: A Reply to Koch', *Journal of Disability Policy Studies*, vol 16, no. 2 (Fall 2005), pp. 130-133
- 'Intuitions, Heuristics, and Utilitarianism', *Behavioral and Brain Sciences*, vol 28, no. 4 (2005), pp. 560-561
- 'Ethics and Climate Change: A Commntary on MacCracken, Toman and Gardiner',
 Environmental Values, 15 (2006), pp. 415-22
- 'Embryos, stem cells and moral status: a response to George and Lee', EMBO reports,
 vol. 10, no. 12 (December 2009), p. 1283 (with Agata Sagan)
- 'Response to Emilie Dardenne', Revue d'Etudes Benthamiennes, no. 7 (2010)
- 'Discussing infanticide', Journal of Medical Ethics, vol. 39, no. 5 (2013), p. 260
- 'Why Speciesism is Wrong: A Reply to Kagan', Journal of Applied Philosophy, vol. 33, no.
 1 (February 2016), pp 31-35
- 'Doing our best for hedonistic utilitarianism: Reply to Critics', *Etica & Politica / Ethics & Politics*, vol. XVIII, no. 1 (2016), pp. 187-207 (with Katarzyna de Lazari-Radek)
- 'Unpicking what we mean by best interests in light of Charlie Gard', British Medical Journal, August 2, 2017 (with Julian Savulescu) online Only
- 'Cascading biases against poorer countries', Nature Climate Change, vol.8 (May 2018), pp. 348–349 (with et al)
- 'Finding the green-eyed monster in the brain of a dog', *Animal Sentience*, vol. 3 no.22 (2018), pp. 124-6

- An ethical pathway for gene editing" *Bioethics*, vol. 33 (2) February 2019, pp.221-2 (with Julian Savulescu)
- "Brain death: a response to the commentaries," *Ethics and Bioethics*, vol.9 (2019) pp, 81-85
- "A Response to Alice Crary's 'Horrific History'," ZEMO: Zeitschrift für Ethik und Moralphilosophie, 2:1 (2019), pp. 135-137.
- "Why sub-Saharan Africa might exceed its projected population size by 2100," The Lancet, vol 396, Issue 10258, (October 17, 2020) pp. 1131-1133 (with Alex Ezeh and Frances Kissling)

Book reviews in professional journals

- 'The Writings of the Young Marx', The Human Context, vol. IV, no. 1 (1972)
- 'Illich's Deschooling Society', *The Human Context*, vol. IV, no. 3 (1972)
- 'The Gift Relationship' by Richard Titmuss, *The Human Context*, vol. V, no. 3 (1973)
- 'Utilitarianism, For and Against' by J.J.C. Smart and B. Williams, *Philosophical Books*, vol.
 15 (May 1974)
- 'Reason and Violence' ed. by S. Stanage, *Mind*, vol. 85, no. 340 (October 1976)
- 'Human Needs and Interests', ed. by R. Fitzgerald, Australasian Journal of Philosophy,
 vol. 56, no. 1 (May 1978)
- 'The Limits of Altruism' by Garrett Hardin, *Hastings Center Report*, vol. 8, no. 1 (February 1978), pp. 37-39
- 'Doing Evil to Achieve Good', ed. by Paul Ramsey and Richard McCormick, Hastings
 Center Report, vol. 10, no. 1 (February 1980), pp. 42-44
- 'Violence for Equality' by Ted Honderich, *Philosophical Quarterly*, vol. 31 (1981), pp. 284-285
- 'Karl Marx' by Allen Wood, *Australasian Journal of Philosophy,* vol. 60 (June 1982), pp. 191-192

- 'Animals in Research', ed. by D. Sperlinger; 'Animal Rights and Human Morality', by B.
 Rollin; 'Animal Suffering', by M. Dawkins, *Quarterly Review of Biology*, vol. 57
 (December 1982), pp. 481-482
- 'The American Blood Supply' by A. Drake, S.N. Finkelstein and M. Sapolsky, and 'Blood: Gift of Merchandise?' by P.J. Hagen, *Hastings Center Report*, vol. 13, no. 4 (1983), pp. 48-50
- 'The Tangled Wing' by Melvin Konner, *Quarterly Review of Biology,* vol. 58 (1983), pp. 294-295
- 'Triage and Justice' by G. Winslow, Ethics, vol. 94 (1983), pp. 142-143
- 'Ethics and Animals', ed. by H. Miller & W. Williams, *Quarterly Review of Biology*, vol. 59 (1984), pp. 57-58
- 'The Case for Animal Rights' by Tom Regan, *Quarterly Review of Biology,* 59 (September 1984), p. 306
- 'Biophilia' by Edward O. Wilson, *Biology and Philosophy*, vol. I, no. 3 (1986), pp. 367-71
- 'Ethics of Dealing with Persons with Severe Handicaps: Toward a Research Agenda' eds.
 by P. Dokecki & R.M. Zaner, A&NZ Journal of Developmental Disabilities, 12 (1986), pp.
 273-4
- 'Setting Limits: Medical Goals in an Aging Society' by Daniel Callahan, *Bioethics*, vol. 2, no. 2 (1988), pp. 151-169
- 'Reshaping Life: key issues in genetic engineering' by G.J.V. Nossal and R.L. Coppel,
 Medical Journal of Australia, 152 (March 5, 1990), pp. 273-4
- 'A Refutation of Ordinary Morality' (review essay on S. Kagan's *The Limits of Morality*), *Ethics,* vol. 101, no. 3 (April, 1991), pp. 625-33
- 'Factory Farming' by Andrew Johnson, *Nature*, 353 (17 October 1991), pp. 613-4
- 'Encyclopedia of Ethics' by Lawrence C. Becker and Charlotte B. Becker, Ethics, vol. 103, no. 4 (July 1993), pp. 807-810
- 'Life's Dominion' by Ronald Dworkin, British Medical Journa 1, 307 (October 23, 1993),
 pp. 1077-8

- 'Monkey Business' by Kathy Snow Guillermo and 'In the Name of Science' by Barbara
 Orlans, Nature, 367 (February 10, 1994) pp. 523-4
- 'Essays on Henry Sidgwick' ed. by Bart Schultz, *Ethics,* vol. 104, no. 3 (April 1994), pp. 631-3
- 'Dangerous Diagnostics' by Dorothy Nelkin and Laurence Tancredi, 'Lost Lullaby' by Deborah Golden Alecson, 'Time to Go' ed. By Anne Hunsaker Hawkins and James O.
 Ballard, *Bioethics*, vol. 10, no. 1 (January 1996), pp. 88-9
- 'Persons, Animals and Fetuses' by Mary Gore Forrester, Bioethics, vol. 11, no. 2 (April 1997), pp. 179-80
- 'Darwinian Dominion' by Lewis Petrinovich, British Journal of Philosophy of Science, 51
 (2000), pp. 495-8
- 'Death Talk' by Margaret Somerville, Canadian Medical Association Journal, vol. 166, no.
 8 (April 16, 2002), pp. 1070-1071
- 'Great Apes and Humans: The Ethics of Coexistence' ed. By Benjamin Beck, et al, Quarterly Review of Biology, vol. 77, no.4 (December 2002), p. 485
- 'The Evolution of Morality' by Richard Joyce, Notre Dame Philosophical Reviews, April 18, 2006, only on-line
- Review Essay on The Moral Demands of Affluence, Philosophy and Phenomenological Research, vol. LXXV, no. 2 (September 2007), pp. 475-483

Articles contributed to books

- 'A Utilitarian Population Policy' in M. Bayles (ed.), Ethics and Population, Schenkman,
 Cambridge, Mass., 1976
- 'Freedoms and Utilities in Health Care' in G. Dworkin, G. Bermant, P. Brown (eds.),
 Markets and Morals, Halstead Press, New York, 1977
- 'Unsanctifying Human Life' in J. Ladd (ed.), Ethical Issues Relating to Life and Death,
 Oxford University Press, New York, 1978

- 'Reconsidering the Famine Relief Argument' in P. Brown and H. Shue (eds.), *Food Policy:*U.S. Responsibility in the Life and Death Choices, New York, The Free Press, 1977
- 'Animal Experimentation' in W.T. Reich (ed.), The Encyclopedia of Bioethics, Macmillan,
 New York, 1978
- 'Life: Value of Life' in W.T. Reich (ed.), The Encyclopedia of Bioethics, Macmillan, New York, 1978
- 'Rights and the Market' in J. Arthur and W. Shaw (eds.), Justice, and Economic Distribution, Prentice-Hall, N.J., 1978
- 'Animals and the Value of Life' in T. Regan (ed.), *Matters of Life and Death, Random House*, New York, 1980; revised versions, Random House 1986, McGraw-Hill, 1993
- 'Not for Humans Only: The Place of Non-Humans in Environmental Issues' in K.E.
 Goodpastor and K.M. Sayre (eds.), Ethics and Problems of the 21st Century, University of Notre Dame Press, 1979
- 'Preface' to H.S. Salt, *Animal Rights* (first published 1892), re-issued 1980, Society for Animal Rights, Clarks Summit, Pennsylvania, pp. v-x
- 'Teaching about Human Rights' in *Teaching Human Rights* edited by A. Erh-Soon Tay for the Australian National Commission for UNESCO, (Australian Government Publishing Service, Canberra, 1981), pp. 95-98
- 'Why Human Rights for Humans Only?" in *Teaching Human Rights* edited by A. Erh-Soon Tay for the Australian National Commission for UNESCO, (Australian Government Publishing Service, Canberra, 1981), pp. 179-82
- 'The Moral Status of the Embryo' in Williams Walters and Peter Singer (eds.), Test-tube
 Babies, Oxford University Press, Melbourne, 1982, pp. 57-67 (co-author with Helga
 Kuhse)
- 'Conclusions and Costs' in ibid., pp. 128-141 (co-author with William Walters)
- 'The Concept of Moral Standing' in A. Caplan & D. Callahan (eds.), *Ethics in Hard Times*, Plenum Press, New York, 1981, pp. 31-45

- 'Contemporary Theories of Morality: A Secularist Perspective' in T.J. Connolly (ed.),
 Health Care in Crisis: A Bioethical Perspective, Laurdel Bioethics Foundation, Sydney
 1982, pp. 101-115
- 'The Ethics of Animal Use' in L. Peel and D.E. Tribe (eds.), World Animal Science, vol. A1,
 Domestication, Conservation and Use of Animal Resources, Elsevier, Amsterdam, 1983,
 pp. 153-165
- 'The Ethics of Animal Liberation: A Summary Statement', in *Animal-Human Relationships, Some Philosophers' Views,* RSPCA, West Sussex, 1985
- 'Arguments against Markets: Two Cases from the Health Field', in C.L. Buchanan and
 E.W. Prior (eds.), Medical Care and Markets, Allen & Unwin, Sydney, 1985, pp. 2-19
- 'Foreword' to Daniel Dombrowski, *Vegetarianism: The Philosophy Behind the Ethical Diet,* Thorsons, Wellingborough, 1985
- 'Ethics', *Encyclopaedia Britannica*, 1986 and subsequent printings, vol. pp. 627-648; abridged version, *Encyclopaedia Britannica 1986 Book of the Year*
- 'Can the law cope with our increasing ability to preserve life at any cost?' in Winds of
 Change: Papers from the 24th Australian Legal Convention, Law Council of Australia &
 The Law Book Company, Melbourne and Sydney, 1987 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'Creating Embryos' in W. B. Weil and M. Benjamin (eds.), Ethical Issues at the Outset of
 Life, Blackwell Scientific Publications, Boston, 1987, pp. 43-62
- 'Hegel and Marx' (a dialogue with Bryan Magee) in B. Magee (ed.), The Great
 Philosophers, BBC Books, London, 1987, pp. 190-208;
- Portuguese translation: Presenca, Lisbon, 1989
- 'Ethical issues raised by treatment of extremely preterm infants' in V.Y.H. Yu and E.C.
 Wood (eds.), *Prematurity*, Churchill Livingstone, Edinburgh, 1987, pp. 257-273 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'Life's Uncertain Voyage' in P. Pettit, R. Sylvan and J. Norman (eds.), *Metaphysics and Morality: Essays in honour of J.J.C. Smart*, Blackwell's, Oxford, 1987, pp.154-172
- 'Ethical Issues in Reproductive Alternatives for Genetic Indications' in F. Vogel & K. Sperling (eds.), *Human Genetics*, Springer, Berlin, 1987, pp. 683-91 (with Helga Kuhse)

- 'Reasoning towards Utilitarianism' in D. Seanor and N. Fotion (eds.), Hare and Critics,
 Clarendon Press, Oxford, 1988, pp. 147-159
- 'Ethical Experts in a Democracy' in D. Rosenthal and F. Shehadi (eds.), *Applied Ethics and Ethical Theory*, University of Utah Press, Salt Lake City, 1988, pp. 149-161
- 'The Ethics of Refugee Policy' in M. Gibney (ed.), *Open Borders? Closed Societies?*, Greenwood Press, New York, 1988, pp. 111-130 (with Renata Singer)
- 'Some consequences of regulating reproductive medicine in Australia', in C. Byk (ed.), *Procreation artificielle ou en sont l'ethique et le droit?*, Lacassagne, Lyon, 1989, pp. 185-192 (with Karen Dawson)
- 'Animal Liberation?' (interview with Robyn Williams) in Robyn Williams, *The Uncertainty Principle*, ABC Books, Sydney, 1989, pp. 139-150
- 'Il Dibattito Bioetico in Australia' ('The Bioethics Debate in Australia') in O. Polleggioni and M. Russo (eds.), *Il Bambino Bionico*, La Nuova Italia, Florence, 1989, pp. 139-143
- 'Geleitwort' (Introduction), Helmut Kaplan, Warum Vegetarier?, Peter Lang, Frankfurt,
 1989, pp. 7-10
- 'Should All Seriously Disabled Infants Live?' in Geoffrey Scarre (ed.), Children, Parents
 and Politics, Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, 1989, pp. 168-181 (with Helga
 Kuhse)
- 'When do People Begin?' in K. Andrews and M. Stainsby (eds.), Collaborating in Health
 Care: Proceedings of the 1989 Annual Conference on Bioethics, St Vincent's Bioethics
 Centre, Melbourne, 1990, pp. 21-25
- 'IVF and Australian Law' in D. Bromham, M. Dalton and J. Jackson (eds.), *Philosophical Ethics in Reproductive Medicine*, Manchester University Press, Manchester, 1990, pp. 31-47
- 'Introduction: The nature of ethical argument' in Peter Singer, Helga Kuhse, Stephen Buckle, Karen Dawson and Pascal Kasimba, Embryo Experimentation, Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, 1990, pp. 37-42 (with Helga Kuhse)

- 'Individuals, humans and persons: the issue of moral status' in Peter Singer, Helga
 Kuhse, Stephen Buckle, Karen Dawson and Pascal Kasimba, Embryo Experimentation,
 Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, 1990, pp. 65-75 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'The New Genetics: Some Ethical Issues' in Advances in Biotechnology: Proceedings of an International Conference, Swedish Council for Forestry and Agricultural Research and the Swedish Recombinant DNA Advisory Committee, Stockholm, 1990, pp. 213-220 (with Karen Dawson)
- 'Je mehr wir fuer andere leben, desto zufriedener leben wir' in K. Deschner (ed.), Woran ich Glaube, Gerd Mohn, Guetersloh, 1990, pp. 267-271
- 'Introduction' and 'Afterword', in P. Singer (ed.), A Companion to Ethics, Basil Blackwell,
 Oxford, 1991, pp. v-vi and 543-545
- 'Research into Aging: Should it be Guided by the Interests of Present Individuals, Future
 Individuals, or the Species?' in Frederic C. Ludwig (ed.), Life Span Extension:
 Consequences and Open Questions, Springer, New York, 1991, pp. 132-145
- 'Bioethics and Education' in G. Rex Meyer (ed.), Bioethics in Education, International
 Union of Biological Sciences, Commission for Biological Education,
 Erziehungswissenschaften Bd. 27, Lit Verlag, Muenster, 1991, pp. 60-67 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'Environmental Values' in Ian Marsh (ed.), *The Environmental Challenge*, Longman Cheshire, Melbourne, 1991, pp. 3-24
- 'Mir leuchtet nicht ein, wie man so Werte bewahren will' in R. Hegselmann and R.
 Merkel (eds.), Zur Debatte ueber Euthanasie Suhrkamp, Frankfurt a. M., 1991, pp. 153-177 (with C. Fehige and G. Meggle)
- 'Problems in the Legislative Regulation of Reproductive Technology: Learning from the
 Victorian Experience' in *The Australian Bioethics Association First Annual Conference:* Bioethics and the Wider Community, Melbourne, 1991, pp. 273-276
- 'Hard Choices: Ethical Questions Raised by the Birth of Handicapped Infants' in Paul Badham (ed.), Ethics on the Frontiers of Human Existence, Paragon House, New York, 1992, pp. 153-177 (with Helga Kuhse)

- 'Ontogeny of pain and the concept of speciesism: a comment' in T. Kuchel, M. Rose and
 J. Burrell (eds.), Animal Pain: ethical and scientific perspectives, Australian Council on
 the Care of Animals in Research and Teaching, Glen Osmand, S.A., 1992, pp. 74-76
- 'Embryo Experimentation and the Moral Status of the Embryo', in E. Matthews and M.
 Menlowe (eds.), *Philosophy and Health Care*, Avebury, Aldershot, UK, 1992, pp. 81-91
- 'Foreword' to Lewis Gompertz, Moral Inquiries On the Situation of Man and Of Brutes,
 Centaur Press, Fontwell, Sussex, 1992, pp. 11-15
- 'Allocating Health Care Resources and the Problem of the Value of Life', in D. Cockburn
 (ed.), Death and the Value of Life, Trivium, Lampeter, 1992, pp. 7-23 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'Foreword' to Richard Ryder (ed.), Animal Welfare and the Environment, Duckworth, London, 1992, pp. vii-x
- 'Beyond Traditional Religion' in Georg Feuerstein and Trisha Lamb Feuerstein (eds.), Voices on the Threshold of Tomorrow, Quest, Wheaton, Illinois, 1993, pp. 251-2
- 'Das gekreuzigte tier' in Edgar Dahl (ed.), *Die Lehre des Unheils: Fundamentalkritik am Christentum*, Carlsen, Hamburg, 1993, pp. 280-289 (with Edgar Dahl)
- 'Animals, Ethics and Experimentation' in N.E. Johnston (ed.), Animal Welfare
 Conference: Proceedings, Animal Ethics Unit, Monash University, 1993, pp. 1-8
- 'Abortion and Contraception: The moral significance of fertilization' in Fritz Beller and Robert F. Weir (eds.), *The Beginning of Human Life*, Kluwer, Dordrecht, 1994, pp. 145-161 (with Helga Kuhse)
- 'Life and Death Decision: The Need for a New Approach' in M. Rajaretnam (ed.),
 Bioethics and Environmental Education, UNESCO/Information and Resource
 Center/Institute for Policy Research, Singapore and Kuala Lumpur, 1994, pp. 81-3
- 'The Role of Ethics' in J. McKie (ed.), Ethical Issues in Prenatal Diagnosis and the
 Termination of Pregnancy, Centre for Human Bioethics, Monash University, 1994, pp. 1
- 'On the Nature of Bioethics', in Helga Kuhse and Peters Singer, Individuals, Humans,
 Persons, Academia Verlag, Sankt Augustin, 1994, pp. 21-32

- 'Late Termination and Selective Non-Treatment of Disabled Infants Some Comparisons'
 in John McKie (ed.), Ethical Issues in Prenatal Diagnosis and the Termination of
 Pregnancy, Centre for Human Bioethics, Monash University, 1994, pp. 71-9
- 'Australia's Core Values and the Next Thirty Years', in *Economic Planning Advisory Commission, Ambitions for Our Future: Australian Views,* Conference Report 3,
 Australian Government Publishing Service, Canberra, 1994, pp. 69-71
- 'The Great Ape Project' in Raymond Corbey and Bert Theunissen (eds.), Ape, Man,
 Apeman: Changing Views since 1600, Department of Prehistory, Leiden University, 1995,
 pp. 367-376
- 'New Assisted Reproductive Technology' in Karen Dawson (ed.), Reproductive
 Technology: The Science, the Law, and the Social Issues, VCTA Publishing, Melbourne,
 1994, pp. 99-102
- 'Animal Research: Philosophical Issues' in W. T. Reich (ed.), Encyclopedia of Bioethics,
 Macmillan and Simon & Schuster, New York, 1995, vol. I, pp. 147-153; revised as Peter
 Singer and Bernard Unti. "II. Animal Research: Philosophical Issues." in Bruce Jennings
 (ed), Bioethics. 4th ed. Vol. 1. Farmington Hills, MI: Macmillan Reference USA, 2014.
 223-233 and also available in. Gale Virtual Reference Library, 2014.
- 'Ethical Problems in Economic Evaluation of Health Care' in C. Selby Smith and M.F.
 Drummond (eds.), Economic Evaluation in Australian Health Care, Australian
 Government Publishing Service, Canberra, 1995, ch. 15, pp. 172-178 (with Helga Kuhse,
 John McKie, Erik Nord and Jeff Richardson)
- 'Kirche und Embryonenforschung' in Edgar Dahl (ed.), Die Lehre des Unheils:
 Fundamentalkritik am Christentum, Goldmann, Hamburg, 1995, pp. 276-285
- 'Taking Sides on the Right to Die', in Simon Chapman and Stephen Leeder (eds.), The
 Last Right: Australians take sides on the right to die, Mandarin, Melbourne, 1995, pp.

 142-144
- 'Abortion' in Ted Honderich (ed.), A Companion to Philosophy, Oxford University Press,
 Oxford, 1995, pp. 2-3

- 'Animals' in Ted Honderich (ed.), A Companion to Philosophy, Oxford University Press,
 Oxford, 1995, pp. 35-6
- 'Applied Ethics' in Ted Honderich (ed.), A Companion to Philosophy, Oxford University
 Press, Oxford, 1995, pp. 42-3
- 'Dialectic', in Ted Honderich (ed.), A Companion to Philosophy, Oxford University Press,
 Oxford, 1995, p. 198
- 'Fertilization in vitro' in Ted Honderich (ed.), A Companion to Philosophy, Oxford
 University Press, Oxford, 1995, p. 275
- 'Hegel' in Ted Honderich (ed.), A Companion to Philosophy, Oxford University Press,
 Oxford, 1995, pp. 339-343
- 'Killing' in Ted Honderich (ed.), A Companion to Philosophy, Oxford University Press,
 Oxford, 1995, pp. 445-6
- 'Owl of Minerva' in Ted Honderich (ed.), *A Companion to Philosophy,* Oxford University Press, Oxford, 1995, p. 638
- 'Vegetarianism' in Ted Honderich (ed.), A Companion to Philosophy, Oxford University
 Press, Oxford, 1995, p. 897
- 'World-soul' in Ted Honderich (ed.), A Companion to Philosophy, Oxford University
 Press, Oxford, 1995, p. 919
- 'State Policy and the Sanctity of Human Life', in *Death and the State: Papers Presented* to a Conference on Euthanasia at the Centre for Public Policy, University of Melbourne,
 23-24 August, 1995; Centre for Public Policy, University of Melbourne, 1996
- 'This I Believe' in John Marsden (ed.), *This I Believe*, Random House, Sydney, 1996, pp. 293-296
- 'How are we to live?' in Geoff Mulgan (ed.), *Life After Politics: new thinking for the twenty-first century,* Fontana, London, 1997, pp. 49-55
- 'QALYs: some methodological and ethical issues', in S. Gindro, R. Bracalenti, and E. Mordini (eds.), Bioethics Research: Policy, Methods and Strategies: Proceedings of a European Conference, European Commission, Directorate-General XII, 1997, pp. 83-92 (with Helga Kuhse, John McKie, Jeff Richardson and Erik Nord)

- 'On Comparing the Value of Human and Non-Human Life', in Edgar Morscher, Otto Neumaier and Peter Simons (eds.), Applied Ethics in a Troubled World, Kluwer, Dordrecht, 1998, pp. 93-104
- 'Possible Preferences' in Christoph Fehige and Ulla Wessels (eds.), Preferences, Walter de Gruyter, Berlin, 1998, pp. 383-398
- A Vegetarian Philosophy in Sian Griffiths and Jennifer Wallace, *Consuming Passions:*Food in the age of anxiety, Manchester University Press, Manchester, 1998, pp. 71-80
- 'Utilitarianism' in Marc Bekoff, Encyclopedia of Animal Rights and Animal Welfare,
 Greenwood Press, Westport, CT, 1998, pp. 343-4
- 'A Response' in Dale Jamieson (ed.), Singer and His Critics, Blackwell, Oxford, 1999, pp.
 269-335
- 'Reflections', in Amy Gutman (ed.), The Lives of Animals, Princeton University Press,
 Princeton, 1999, pp. 85-91
- 'Some Issues of Morality' in Richard Kowalski and Michael Coe (eds.), *The Decameron Project*, Monash University, Clayton, 1999, pp. 72-78
- 'Ethics across the species boundary' in Nicholas Low (ed.), *Global Ethics and Environment, Routledge*, London, England, 1999, pp. 146-157
- 'Embryos and animals: can we justify their use in research and treatment?' in Adam
 Zeman and Linda Emmanuel (eds.), Ethical Dilemmas in Neurology, W.B. Saunders,
 London, 2000
- 'Foreword' in Richard B. Brandt, A Theory of the Good and the Right, Prometheus,
 Amherst, NY, 1998
- A Utilitarian Approach to Ethics and to Animals' in A. Lanny Kraus and David Renquist (eds.), *Bioethics and the Use of Laboratory Animals*, Benoit, Dubuque, 2000, pp. 57-64
- Extending Ethics Beyond Our Own Species in Peter Kemp et al (eds.), Bioethics and
 Biolaw, vol. I, Judgement of Life, Rhodos International Science and Art Publishers, and
 Centre for Ethics and Law, Copenhagen, 2000, pp. 133-142
- 'Animals' in Dale Jamieson (ed.), A Companion to Environmental Philosophy, Blackwell,
 Oxford, 2001, pp. 416-425

- 'Cloning Humans and Cloning Animals' in Arlene Klotzko (ed.), The Cloning Sourcebook,
 Oxford University Press, New York, 2001, pp. 160-168
- 'Apes, Persons and Bioethics' in Birute Galdikas, Nancy Briggs, Lori Sheeran, Gary
 Shapiro and Jane Goodall (eds.), All Apes Great and Small, vol 1: African Apes, Kluwer
 Academic/Plenum, New York, 2001, pp. 283-291 (co-authored with Paola Cavalieri)
- 'Gimpy Cat' in Randy Cohen, *The Good, The Bad & The Difference,* Doubleday, New York, 2002, p. 245-246
- 'Unus Multorum' in Melvin Bukiet (ed.), *Nothing Makes You Free,* Norton, New York, 2002, pp. 338-349
- 'El pan que retienes le pernece al hambriento' in Bernardo Kliksberg, ed., *Etica y Desarrollo*, Editorial El Ateneo, Buenos Aires, 2002, pp. 149-162
- 'How Can We Prevent Crimes Against Humanity?' in Nicholas Owen, ed., Human Rights, Human Wrongs: The Oxford Amnesty Lectures 2001, Oxford University Press, 2003, pp. 92-137
- 'Preface' to Clare Druce and Philip Lymbery, *Outlawed in Europe: How America is Falling Behind Europe in Farm Animal Welfare*, Archimedian Press, New York, 2002, pp. i-iii
- 'Foreword' The Great Ape Project Census: Recognition for the Uncounted, Great Ape
 Project (GAP) Books, Portland, OR, 2003, pp. 1-4
- 'One World: The Ethics of Globalisation' in Felicity Rawlings-Sanaei and Andrew Fernando, The Impact of Global Movements in the Twenty-First Century: The Proceedings of the Conference to Launch the Monash Institute for the Study of Global Movements, Melbourne, Australia, 2003, pp. 26-30
- 'Ethics Beyond Species and Beyond Instincts: A Response to Richard Posner' in Cass Sunstein and Martha Nussbaum (eds.), Animal Rights: Current Debates and New Directions, Oxford University Press, New York, 2004, pp. 78-92
- 'Preface to the 2nd Edition', in Peter Singer, One World, 2nd edition, Yale University
 Press, New Haven, 2004, pp. ix-xi
- 'Outsiders: Our Obligations to Those Beyond Our Borders', in Deen Chatterjee (ed.), The
 Ethics of Assistance, Cambridge University Press, 2004, pp. 11-32

- 'Ethics' in Kang Ouyang (ed.), *The Map of Contemporary British and American Philosophy*, Dangdai Yingmei Zhexue Ditu, 2005, pp. 274-298 (in Chinese)
- 'Morte cerebrale ed etical della sacralitá della vita', in Rosangela Barcaro e Paolo Becchi
 (eds.), Questioni Mortali La Attuale Dibattito sulla Morte Cerebrale e il Problema dei
 Trapianti, Edizioni Scientifiche Italiane, pp. 99-121
- 'Foreword: Shopping at the Genetic Supermarket' in John Rasko, Gabrielle O'Sullivan and Rachel Ankeny (eds), The Ethics of Inheritable Genetic Modification, Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, 2006, pp. xiii-xxxi
- 'The ethical responsibilities of writers addressing political issues', in Marele Day, Susan Bradley Smith, and Fay Knight (eds.), *Making Waves: 10 Years of the Byron Bay Writers Festival*, University of Queensland Press, St Lucia, 2006, pp. 155-162
- Morality, Reason and the Rights of Animals' in Frans de Waal, *Primates and Philosophers* (edited by Stephen Macedo and Josiah Ober), Princeton University Press, Princeton, 2006, pp. 140-158
- 'Éthique Appliquée' in Sylvie Mesure and Patrick Savidan (eds.), Le Dictionnaire des
 Sciences Humaines, Presses Universitaires de France, 2006, depp. 398-401
- 'Animal Protection and the Problem of Religion: An Interview' in Paul Waldau and Kimberley Patton (eds.), A Communion of Subjects, Columbia University Press, New York, 2006, pp. 616-618
- 'Answers to 5 Questions on Technology' in Jan-Kyrre Berg Olsen and Evan Selinger (eds.)
 Philosophy of Technology: 5 Questions, Automatic Press, 2007, pp. 213-221
- 'Answers to 5 Questions on Normative Ethics' in Thomas Petersen and Jesper Ryberg,
 (eds.) Normative Ethics: 5 Questions, Automatic Press, 2007, pp. 123-129
- 'Ethics, Animals and Nature' in Hon-Lam Li and Anthony Yeung (eds.) New Essays in Applied Ethics, Palgrave Macmillan, London, 2007, pp. 29-41
- 'Human Rights, the State, and International Order' in Ioanna Kucuradi (ed.), *Philosophy Facing World Problems: The Proceedings of the Twenty-First World Congress of Philosophy*, vol. 13, Philosophical Society of Turkey, Ankara, 2007, pp. 101-109

- Foreword to Marian Stamp Dawkins and Roland Bonney, The Future of Animal Farming,
 Blackwell, Oxford, 2008, pp. vii-ix
- Preface to Jean-Baptiste Jeangène Vilmer, Éthique Animale, Presses Universitaires de France, Paris, 2008, pp. 1-3
- Preface to A. Asai and T. Yamauchi, Reading Singer: Practical Ethics in the Global Age,
 Showado, Tokyo, 2008, pp. i-ii (in Japanese)
- 'Peter Singer' in Jon Casimir (ed.), The Best of Enough Rope, ABC Books, Sydney, 2007
- 'Climate Change as an Ethical Issue' in Jeremy Moss, (ed.), Climate Change and Social
 Justice, Melbourne University Press, 2009, pp. 38-50
- 'Parental Choice and Human Improvement' in Julian Savulescu and Nick Bostrom, (eds.),
 Human Enhancement, Oxford University Press, Oxford, 2009, pp. 277-289
- 'The German Challenge to Mill's Arguments for Freedom of Speech' in Christoph Fehige,
 Christoph Lumer, and Ulla Wessels, (eds.), Handeln mit Bedeutung und Handeln with
 Gewalt: Philosophische Aufsätze für Georg Meggle, Mentis, Paderborn, 2009, pp. 62-70
- 'Foreword' to Paola Cavalieri, *The Death of the Animal,* Columbia University Press, New York, 2009, pp. ix xii
- 'Ethics' in Astra Taylor, (ed.), Examined Life, New Press, New York, 2009, pp. 61-86
- 'Foreword: A New View of Animals' in Nick Brandt, *A Shadow Falls*, Abrams, New York, 2009, pp. 15-19
- 'Each of us is just one among others' in Alex Voorhoeve, Conversations on Ethics, Oxford
 University Press, Oxford, 2009, pp. 43-64
- 'An Intellectual Autobiography' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open
 Court Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 1-74
- 'Reply to Bernard Williams' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open
 Court Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 97-102
- 'Reply to R.G. Frey' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open Court
 Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 123-130
- 'Reply to Don Marquis' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open Court Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 153-162

- 'Reply to Harry J. Gensler' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open Court Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 185-194
- 'Reply to Harriet McBryde Johnson' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire,
 Open Court Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 206-212
- 'Reply to Stephen Drake' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open Court
 Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 221-226
- 'Reply to Judith Lichtenberg' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open Court Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 259-266
- 'Reply to Richard J. Arneson' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open
 Court Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 294-300
- 'Reply to Tyler Cowen' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open Court
 Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 320-328
- 'Reply to David Fagelson' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open Court
 Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 351-356
- 'Reply to Michael Huemer' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open
 Court Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 380-394
- 'Reply to Marcus Düwell' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open Court Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 419-428
- 'Reply to David Schmidtz' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open Court Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 455-462
- 'Reply to Jan Narveson' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open Court
 Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 488-498
- 'Reply to Beryl Lieff Benderly' in Jeffrey A. Schaler (ed.), Peter Singer Under Fire, Open Court Publishing Company, Chicago, 2009, pp. 504-506
- 'Why Morality Doesn't Need Religion' in Udo Schuklenk and Russell Blackford (eds.), 50
 Voices of Disbelief, Wiley-Blackwell, Oxford, 2009, pp. 288-293 (with Marc Hauser)
- 'A Global Approach to Ethics' in *The Multiple Faces of Globalization*, BBVA, Madrid,
 2009, pp. 258-268

- 'Mill's Relevance Today: A Personal View' in G. Varouxakis and Paul Kelly (eds.), John
 Stuart Mill Thought and Influence, Routledge, London, 2010 pp. 159-172
- 'Bystanders to Poverty' in N. Davis, R. Keshen and J.McMahan (eds.), Ethics and Humanity: Themes from the Philosophy of Jonathan Glover, Oxford University Press, Oxford, 2010, pp. 185-201
- 'Peter Singer on Animals' (interview) in D. Edmonds and N. Warburton, *Philosophy Bites*,
 Oxford University Press, Oxford, 2010, pp. 18-28
- 'Moral Mammals: Does Atheism or Theism Provide the Best Foundation for Human
 Worth and Morality?' (discussion with John Hare) in D. Willard (ed.), A Place for Truth,
 IVP Books, Downers Grove, Ill., 2010, pp. 169-194
- 'It's Time to Stop Exploiting Animals for Food' in R. Lyons (ed.), What's the Future of Food, Spiked, London, 2010, pp. 76-79
- 'Access to Life-Saving Medicines' (with Doris Schroeder and Thomas Pogge) in Michael
 Boylan (ed.), The Morality and Global Justice Reader, Westview Press, 2011, pp. 229-255
- 'Ethics and Poverty' in *Values and Ethics for the 21st Century,* BBVA, Madrid, 2011, pp. 303-323
- 'Rich and Poor in the World Community' in David Grusky and Tamar Kricheli-Katz, (eds.),
 The New Gilded Age, Stanford University Press, Stanford, California, pp. 19-38
- 'Engaging with Christianity' in John Perry (ed.) God, the Good, and Utilitarianism:
 Perspectives on Peter Singer, Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, 2014, pp. 53-67
- 'If God takes such a good man as my husband, I'm not going to follow his laws' in Menachem Rosensaft (ed.) God, Faith & Identity from the Ashes: Reflections of Children and Grandchildren of Holocaust Survivors, Jewish Lights Publishing, Woodstock, VT, 2015, pp. 34-38
- "Foreword" to Tobias Leenaert, *How to Create a Vegan World,* Lantern Books, New York, 2017, pp. xv-xvii
- "Philosophy, Controversy, and Freedom of Speech", in Douglas Downs and Chris
 Suprenant, eds., The Value of Academic Speech, Routledge, New York, 2018, pp.21-30.

- "Activism" in Lori Gruen (ed) Critical Terms for Animal Studies, University of Chicago
 Press, 2018, pp.33-46 (co-authored with Jeff Sebo).
- "Foreword," Dominic Wilkinson and Julian Savulescu, eds., Ethical Conflict and Medical Treatment for Children, Elsevier, Edinburgh, 2019, pp. vii-viii.
- "Foreword" to Kathrin Hermann and Kimberley Jayne, eds., <u>Animal Experimentation:</u>
 <u>Working Towards a Paradigm Change</u>, Brill Open Access, Leiden, 2019.
- "Foreword" to Michael Huemer, Dialogues on Ethics Vegetarianism, Routledge, London,
 2019
- "A Utilitarian Vision," Drew Collins and Matthew Croasmun, eds, What is the Good Life,
 Baylor University Press, Waco, TX, 2023, 177-202 (with Katarzyna de Lazari-Radek)
- "Pandemic Ethics: Five Lessons," Hon-Lam Li, ed., Lanson Lectures in Bioethics (2016-2022) Palgrave MacMillan, Cham, Switzerland, 2024, 179-200
- "Response to Alexandre Erler's Commentary," Hon-Lam Li, ed., Lanson Lectures in Bioethics (2016-2022) Palgrave MacMillan, Cham, Switzerland, 2024, 209-211

Articles in non-professional publications (including review articles)

- 'Animal Liberation', New York Review of Books, April 5, 1973
- 'Discovering Karl Popper', New York Review of Books, May 2, 1974
- 'Philosophers are Back on the Job', New York Times Sunday Magazine, July 7, 1974
- 'Looking Backwards', New York Review of Books, July 18, 1974
- 'Should We Let Them Starve?', New Humanist, June 1974
- 'The Right to Be Rich or Poor', New York Review of Books, March 6, 1975
- 'Making Monkeys Neurotic, Dogs Shriek, Etc. Etc.', New York Times, December 27, 1975
- 'The Case for Animal Liberation', *The Age* (Melbourne), March 13, 1976
- 'Bio-Ethics and The Case of the Fetus', New York Review of Books, August 15, 1976
- 'Philosophy', *The New York Times*, May 8, 1977

- 'Philosophical Vegetarianism: A Reply', The Humanist, vol. XXXVII, no. 4 (July/August 1977)
- 'Human Prospecting', New York Review of Books, March 22, 1979, pp. 30-32
- 'Forswearing Secrecy', Nation, May 5, 1979, pp. 488-91
- 'Why The Whale Should Live', Habitat, vol. 6, no. 3 (June 1978), pp. 8-9
- 'Do Animals Have Equal Rights?', Animal Industry Today, vol. 2 (July/August 1979), pp. 4-
- 'On Your Marx', New York Review of Books, December 20, 1979, pp. 44-7

- 'Dictator Marx', The New York Review of Books, September 25, 1980
- 'The Case for Prostitution', *The Age* (Melbourne), September 18, 1980
- 'Revolution and Religion', The New York Review of Books, November 6, 1980, pp. 51-4
- 'How the Bunny Lobby Terrorized Revlon', The Age, February 21, 1981
- 'Genes and Dominance', The Age Monthly Review, vol. 1, no. 1 (May 4, 1981)
- 'The Real Marx', The Age Monthly Review, vol. 1, no. 4 (August 3, 1981)
- 'Marx and The Real World', The Age Monthly Review, vol. 1, no. 5 (September 1981)
- 'The Control of Cures', *The Age Monthly Review*, vol. 1, no. 7 (November 1981)
- 'Conceptions and Misconceptions', *Times Literary Supplement*, October, 1981
- 'Animal Liberation and Changing the Role of the Modern Zoo', *Thylacinus* (Journal of the Australasian Society of Zookeepers), vol. 7, no. 1 (1982), pp. 26-30
- 'Dim Seer', The Age Monthly Review, vol. 2, no. 4 (August 1982)
- 'Preferences, Pleasure and Happiness', Times Literary Supplement, August 27, 1982
- 'Whales and The Japanese: A Lesson in Ethics', The Age Monthly Review, vol. 2, no. 8
 (December 1982)
- 'The Whitlam Experiment Revisited', Sydney Morning Herald, December 1, 1982
- 'In Vitro Veritas', *The Age Monthly Review*, vol. 2, no. 12 (April 1983)
- 'The Horizon Lecture: A Covenant for the Ark?', *The Listener*, April 14, 1983, pp. 11-14
- 'The Politics of Procreation', Australian Penthouse, October 1983, pp. 156-7

- 'Thinking About Animals', *Habitat*, vol. 11 (October 1983), pp. 15-16
- 'The Animal Liberation Movement', Current Affairs Bulletin, vol. 60, no. 3 (August, 1983),
 pp. 15-21
- 'Misleading Arguments on the Right to Die', *The Age,* December 15, 1983
- 'The Future of Baby Doe' (co-authored with Helga Kuhse), New York Review of Books,
 March 1, 1984, pp. 17-22
- 'Mind Over Manure: Changing Thoughts on Man and Animals' (review of Man and the Natural World by Keith Thomas and of Animal Thought by Stephen Walker), The Age Monthly Review, April 1984, pp. 17-18
- 'Sex & Superstition', New York Review of Books, May 31, 1984, pp. 15-18
- 'Ten Years of Animal Liberation: A Review of Ten Recent Books', New York Review of Books, January 17, 1985, pp. 46-52
- 'Handicapped Babies: A Right to Life?' (co-authored with Helga Kuhse), *Nursing Mirror*, February 20, 1985, pp. 17-20
- 'Animal Rights and Wrongs', The Times Higher Education Supplement, March 29, 1985
- 'Technology and Procreation: How Far Should We Go?' *Technology Review,* vol. 88, no. 2 (February/March 1985), pp. 22-30
- 'Ethics and Intensive Farming', 60 Days, October 1985, pp. 7-9
- 'After Live Aid: How Much is Enough?', The Age Monthly Review, December
 1985/January 1986
- 'Luv a duck, I just can't understand it', *The Age*, 1986
- 'Reductio ad Embryo', The Age Monthly Review, May, 1986
- 'Animal Welfare and Scientific Inquiry', Times Higher Education Supplement, September
 12, 1986
- 'Acting on Kant', The Age Monthly Review, October 1986
- 'Embryo Report is just the beginning of the debate', The Age, November 17, 1986
- 'Carrying the White Man's Burden', *The Age*, March 7, 1987
- 'The Vatican viewpoint on IVF: Stop it, you will go blind', Sydney Morning Herald, March
 19, 1987

- 'The Dog in the Lifeboat: An exchange', *The New York Review of Books,* April 25, 1987, pp. 57-8
- 'As the World's Numbers Rise, Our Aid Falls', *The Herald,* June 3, 1987
- 'Public Life and Private Morality', The Herald, August 13, 1987
- 'A Question of Mice and Men', *The Herald*, October 14, 1987
- 'How Many and Who? Australia's Refugee Policy' (co-authored with Renata Singer), *The Age Monthly Review*, April 1988, pp. 18-21
- 'Migration Policy: Nasty, Brutish and Short-sighted' (co-authored with Renata Singer),
 The Age, August 4, 1988
- 'Why Anorexics Lose Their Right to Die', *The Herald*, September 9, 1988
- 'Do Blacks Need Extra Help?', *The Herald,* November 15, 1988
- 'Survey shows Australian professionals seek change' (co-authored with Helga Kuhse),
 New South Wales Doctor, September 20, 1988
- 'Defending my right to put pin-ups on my walls', The Herald, December 16, 1988
- 'Your freedom of speech is under threat', The Herald, January 24, 1989
- 'Unkind to Animals', The New York Review of Books, February 2, 1989, pp. 36-38
- 'Absence of Malice', *The Animals Voice*, February 1989, pp. 8-9
- 'Through an IVF Glass Darkly' (co-authored with Pascal Kasimba), The Age, April 8, 1989
- 'Stutters are still good for a laugh', The Herald, May 3, 1989

- 'Salt of the Earth', New York Review of Books, February 15, 1990, pp. 41-42
- 'The Great Research Grant Caper', *The Age*, July 2, 1990
- 'New attitudes needed on animal testing', New Scientist, August 11, 1990, p. 4
- 'Viewpoint: Animal Experimentation', Scientific European, December 1990, pp. 8-9
- 'Tutti gli animali sono uguali', Cenobio (Lugano, Switzerland and Varese, Italy), vol. XL,
 no. 1 (January-March 1991), pp. 5-11
- 'The Philosopher and the Future' (interview with Terry Lane), 21C, Autumn 1991, pp. 43 47

- 'Remember: dogs and cats are people too, you know', Sunday Age, July 7, 1991
- 'On Being Silenced in Germany', The New York Review of Books, August 15, 1991, pp. 36 42
- 'Thinking about Suicide', The Independent Monthly, October 1991, p. 16
- 'Über das Recht, Fragen zu stellen', Zitty (Berlin), 22 (October 1991), pp. 18-19
- 'Greed is Stupid', Australian Business Monthly, March 1992, pp. 78-81
- 'Not what you produce, but how much you spend', Modern Times, March 1992, pp. 16 17
- 'The last rights', The Age, March 6, 1992
- 'That Dangerous Animal', *Modern Times*, April 1992, pp. 10-12
- 'Bandit and Friends', *The New York Review of Books*, April 9, 1992, pp. 9-13
- 'It's all a question of ethics', The Australian, June 4, 1992, p. 6
- 'Can Free Trade Make You Happy?', Australian Business Monthly, June 1992, pp. 98-100
- 'A Response to David DeGrazia', *Between the Species*, vol. 8, no. 1 (Winter 1992), pp. 51-53
- 'Animal Liberation: An Exchange', The New York Review of Books, November 5, 1992, pp.
 60-61
- 'Has Capitalism Reached its Limits?', Australian Business Monthly, November 1992, pp.
 112-113
- 'Be Radical: Let's Try Self-Reliance', *Australian Business Monthly,* January 1993, pp. 56-59
- 'Animal Liberation', *Island*, 54 (Autumn 1993), pp. 62-66.
- 'Holding back on a question of life or death' (co-authored with Helga Kuhse), The
 Australian, May 7, 1993, p. 15
- 'The Rights of Ape', BBC Wildlife, June 1993, pp. 28-32
- 'Cultural clash sets rite against reason', the Australian, June 9, 1993
- 'The Great Ape Project and its implications for Scientific and Biomedical Research',
 Genetic Engineering News, November 1, 1993
- 'Is there a God?', *The Age,* December 24, 1993

- 'Address to Council', RACS Bulletin, vol. 14, no. 3 (November 1994), pp. 23-6
- 'The RACS Code and the Patient Who Asks for Help in Dying', *RACS Bulletin*, vol. 14, no. 3 (November 1994), p. 29
- 'What Price a Human Life?', The Sunday Age, January 8, 1995
- 'To Live Ethical Lives', *The Age*, January 16, 1995
- 'Brave New Territory', The Sunday Age, February 4, 1995
- 'Equality: Why it Matters', Australian Business Monthly, February 1995, pp. 36-39
- 'Menschenrechte für Menschenaffen', Geo, April 1995, pp. 176-179
- 'Is our changing definition of death for the better?', USA Today, May 18, 1995, p. 15A
- Taking note of the quality of the life that chooses death', The Age, June 7, 1995
- 'Final Frontiers', The Times Higher Education Supplement, August 18, 1995, p. 15
- 'Killing babies isn't always wrong', *The Spectator*, September 16, 1995, pp. 20-22
- 'Sentenced to Life', *The Sunday Age*, October 22, 1995, p. 14
- 'Abortion: A Woman's Right', Beat, November 1, 1995, p. 10
- 'A Christmas Roast', *The Sunday Age*, December 24, 1995, p. 10
- 'The Ethics of Commercialising Wild Animals', *Animals Today*, vol. 4, no. 1 (February-April 1996), pp. 20-23
- 'Meaning of Life', Resurgence, March/April 1996, pp. 14-15
- 'Unnatural Practices', The Sunday Age, April 7, 1996
- 'Natural Classic', BBC Wildlife, vol. 14, no. 6 (June 1996), p. 89
- The Great Ape Project, Animals', Agenda, vol. 16, no. 3 (July/August 1996), pp. 12-13
- 'Time to bid farewell to the politics of fear', The Age, October 10, 1996, p. A15
- 'Standing for the Greens', Generation, vol. 6, nos. 1 & 2 (October 1996), pp. 3-6
- 'On Authenticity', Australian Book Review, no. 187 (December 1996/January 1997), p. 49
- 'Humanismen maste överskrida gränserna', *Dagens Nyheter* (Sweden), February 9, 1997
- 'The drowning child and the expanding circle', *New Internationalist,* April 1997, pp. 28-30
- 'Euthanasia: no time for hastened conclusions' (co-authored with Helga Kuhse and Peter Baume), The Australian, February 24, 1997

- 'Cloning the news', The Republican, April 4, 1997, p. 16
- "Muddled" Commentary on end-of-life study' (co-authored with Helga Kuhse, Peter Baume and Malcolm Clark), Australian Doctor, April 18, 1997, p. 23
- 'Angling for Equality of Consideration', Times Higher Education Supplement, February
 28, 1997, p. 22
- 'Research Babies: another case of the stolen children?', Sydney Morning Herald, June 11,
 1997
- 'To Give or Not to Give?', *Horizons*, vol. 6, no. 2 (Spring 1997), pp. 10-11
- 'Evolutionary Workers' Party', Times Higher Education Supplement, May 15, 1998, pp.
 15, 17
- 'The Great Ape Project', Biologist, vol. 45, no. 2 (April 1998), pp. 87-8
- 'Darwin for the left', *Prospect*, June 1998, pp. 26-30.
- 'Should an environmentalist eat meat?', Renew, 64 (July-September 1998), pp. 44-46
- 'A conception to come to terms with', *The Sunday Age*, July 26, 1998, p. 15
- 'Zur Natur der Bioethik', Der Blaue Reiter, no. 7 (1998), pp. 101-6
- 'An ethical storm', *The Age,* February 19, 1999, p. 15
- 'Should we breach the species barrier and grant rights to the apes?', Prospect, May
 1999, pp. 17-19
- 'Rights for Chimps', The Guardian, July 29, 1999, p. 19
- 'Sense and Sentience', The Guardian, August 21, 1999, p. 24
- 'The Singer Solution to World Poverty', *The New York Times Sunday Magazine*, September 5, 1999, pp. 60-63
- 'A new ethic for living & dying', *Daily News* (New York), October 7, 1999, p. 57
- 'Not right: American apathy influences health policy', Daily Princetonian, October 19,
 1999
- 'Beastly Behaviour', *The Age Magazine*, October 23, 1999, pp. 56-7
- 'Response from Dr Peter Singer', Yeshiva University Commentator, November 23, 1999,
 p. 5

- 'A More Civilised World, but only Just?', Sydney Morning Herald, Good Weekend
 Millennium Edition, November 27, 1999, pp. 19-21
- 'Ethics Beyond the Species Barrier', Earth Matters, Winter 1999/2000, pp. 28-9

- 'Stem Cells and Immortal Souls', Free Inquiry, vol. 20, no. 2 (Spring 2000), p. 9
- "The Freest Nation in the World"?', Free Inquiry, vol. 20, no. 3 (Summer 2000), p. 16
- 'Everyday Ethics: Racial Slurs; Donating for dollars', *The Prince Magazine* (A Supplement to *The Daily Princetonian*), September 25, 2000
- 'Everyday Ethics: Cheating; Investment Banking', *The Prince Magazine* (A Supplement to *The Daily Princetonian*), October 9, 2000
- 'Everyday Ethics: Sexual Ethics; Charity Balls', *The Prince Magazine* (A Supplement to *The Daily Princetonian*), October 23, 2000
- 'Einkauksbummel im Supermarkt der Gene' ('Shopping in the Genetic Supermarket'), Zeitschrift fuer Kultur Austausch, (Stuttgart), vol. 50, no. 3 (2000), pp. 39-40
- 'How are your morals?', *The Economist* (Special Edition: 'The World in 2001', December 2000), p. 76
- 'Princeton is one of the world's wealthiest universities...so why won't it pay its workers better wages?', *Daily Princetonian*, January 12, 2001
- 'The Human Genome and the Genetic Supermarket', *Free Inquiry*, vol. 21, no. 1 (Winter 2000/2001), pp. 7-8
- 'The Right to Protest', The Independent on Sunday (London), January 21, 2001, p. 18
- 'Let the doctor clone humans if he can', *The Age* (Melbourne), February 5, 2001, p. 15
- 'Everyday Ethics: Grades, Preceptors and Ethics', *The Prince Magazine* (A Supplement to *The Daily Princetonian*), February 12, 2001
- 'Fair pay, fair play', Princeton Alumni Weekly, February 21, 2001, p. 13
- 'Dream of a world where people come before power', *Times Higher Education*Supplement, February 23, 2001, p. 17
- 'A bouyant market for ethics', Financial Times, March 12, 2001

- 'Everyday Ethics: Giving to Princeton University', *The Prince Magazine* (A Supplement to *The Daily Princetonian*), March 12, 2001, p. 3
- 'Standing By, Again', Free Inquiry, Spring 2001, pp. 10-11
- 'Everyday Ethics: The Ethics of Wining and Dining Professors and Killing Abortion-Providers', The Prince Magazine (A Supplement to The Daily Princetonian), April 16, 2001, p. 3
- 'What comes first: Americans or ethics?', Dagens Nyheter (Stockholm), April 30, 2001
- 'Changing Ethics in Life and Death Decision Making', Society, vol. 38, no. 5 (July/August 2001), pp. 9-15
- 'Animal Rights: A Dialogue with Richard Posner', Slate, June 11, 12, 13 & 14, 2001
- 'The Year of the Clone', Free Inquiry, vol. 21, no. 3 (Summer 2001), pp. 12-13
- 'Humanity's Giant Step into a Moral Minefield', The Age, May 30, 2001, pp. 1, 15
- 'Animal Liberation Revisited', *The Sydney Morning Herald,* August 18-19, 2001, Spectrum section, p. 7
- 'The Secret to Beating Fundamentalism', The Age, October 11, 2001
- 'Ethical Lives', *The Sydney Papers*, vol. 13, no. 4 (Spring 2001), pp. 61-65
- 'First Things First? How Far Should a Leader Go?', *Free Inquiry,* 21, 4 (Fall 2001), pp. 13-14
- 'Who Deserves the 9/11 Cash Pile?', Slate, December 12, 2001
- 'Where the President's Ethics Lecture Went Wrong', *Free Inquiry*, vol. 22, no. 1 (Winter 2001/2002), pp. 23-24
- 'Might or Right', New Internationalist, 342 (January/February 2002), pp. 26-7
- 'My Better Nature', Sydney Morning Herald, March 2, 2002, Spectrum section, pp. 4-5
- 'Freedom and the Right to Die', Free Inquiry, vol. 22, no. 2 (Spring 2002), pp. 16-17
- 'Why we should ignore the Catholic Church on stem cells', *The Age*, March 29, 2002, p. 9
- 'Join rally in Trenton to protect farm animal', The Princeton Packet, April 12, 2002
- 'Christians, Riches, and Camels', Free Inquiry, vol. 22, no. 3 (Summer 2002), pp. 9-12

- 'The One Percent Solution', June, 2002, a syndicated article offered to over 200
 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in
 English, Spanish, Russian, French, German, Czech, Chinese and Arabic.
- 'Navigating the Ethics of Globalization', The Chronicle of Higher Education, October 11,
 2002, pp. B7-10
- 'Our priorities have to be trans-global', *Canberra Times*, November 15, 2002, p. 23
- 'How Reliable Are Our Moral Intuitions?', *Free Inquiry,* vol. 23, no. 1, Winter 2002/3, pp. 19-20
- 'Impatience, a bad reason to wage war', *The Age*, February 5, 2003, p. 15
- 'How many lives is this war worth?', Los Angeles Times, March 27, 2003
- 'The Ethics of Belief', Free Inquiry, vol. 23, no. 2 (Spring 2003), pp. 10-12
- 'The Ties that Bind', Los Angeles Times, April 28, 2003
- 'Animal Liberation at 30', New York Review of Books, vol. L, no. 8 (May 15, 2003), pp. 23-
- 'Some Are More Equal', *The Guardian,* May 19, 2003, p. 17
- 'There Should Be No Room for Cruelty to Livestock' (co-authored with Karen Dawn), *Los Angeles Times*, June 8, 2003, p. M5
- 'Thinking about the Dead', Free Inquiry, vol. 23, no. 3 (Summer 2003), pp. 22-3
- 'Trivially Honest, Morally False', Moscow Times, August 1, 2003
- 'Back at the Ranch, A Horror Story' (co-authored with Karen Dawn), Los Angeles Times,
 December 1, 2003, p. Pt 1, p. 11
- 'An Ethic of Responsibility', Free Inquiry, vol. 24, no. 2 (February/March 2004), pp. 16-17
- 'When Slaughter Makes Sense' (co-authored with Karen Dawn), Newsday, February 8,
 2004, p. A30
- 'Killing Animals for Art', The Art Newspaper, no. 144 (February 2004), p. 22
- 'Bush's Meandering Moral Compass', Los Angeles Times, March 25, 2004, p. B13
- 'The Harm That Religion Does', Free Inquiry, vol. 24, no. 3 (June/July 2004), pp. 17, 58
- 'The Ethics of George Bush: Good, Bad or Irrelevant?', *The Times Higher Education*Supplement, May 14, 2004, p. 19

- 'Echoes of Abu Ghraib in Chicken Slaughterhouse' (co-authored with Karen Dawn), *Los Angeles Times*, July 25, 2004, p. M5
- 'Humans Are Sentient Too', The Guardian, July 30, 2004, p. 21
- 'A Bit Rich', The Sunday Age, August 22, 2004, p. 15
- 'The Pope Moves Backward on Terminal Care', Free Inquiry, vol. 24, no. 5
 (August/September 2004), pp. 19-20
- 'Taking Humanism Beyond Speciesism', *Free Inquiry*, vol. 24, no. 6 (October/November 2004), pp. 19-21
- 'Por Que Sou Vegetariano', Veja (Brazil), November 24, 2004, p. 118
- 'Ethic Cleansing', The Bulletin, December 15, 2004, pp. 39-42
- 'Rootless, voteless, but happily floating' (co-authored with Renata Singer), The Age,
 December 26, 2004
- "Catastrophe": Apocalypse When?" (A review of Richard Posner, *Catastrophe: Risk and Response*), New York Times Book Review, January 2, 2005
- 'Philosopher insisted on clarity and rigour' (An obituary of Paul Edwards), The Age,
 January 14, 2005
- 'Law Reform, or DIY Suicide', Free Inquiry, vol. 25, no. 2 (February/March 2005), pp. 19-
- 'Pulling Back the Curtain on the Mercy Killing of Newborns', Los Angeles Times, March
 11, 2005
- 'Beach Philosophy', Rusty's Byron Guide Immersion 2005, pp. 20-23
- 'Eating Ethically', Free Inquiry, vol. 25, no. 4 (June/July 2005), pp. 18-19
- 'Making Our Own Decisions about Death. Competency Should be Paramount.', Free
 Inquiry, vol. 25, no. 5 (August/September 2005), pp. 36-38
- 'The Sanctity of Life', *Foreign Policy*, September/October 2005, pp. 40-41; 'La Sacralidad de la Vida' Foreign Policy (Edicion Espanola), October/November 2005, pp. 24-5
- 'Se la Vita Non Vale La Vita', L'espresso, September 15, 2005, pp. 101-104

- 'Who Pays for Bird Flu?', Project Syndicate, November, 2005.*
- 'Morality Without Religion', Free Inquiry, December 2005/January 2006, pp. 18-19 (with Marc Hauser)
- 'Revolutionary Ethics of Embryo Research', Project Syndicate, December, 2005*
- 'Godless morality', *Project Syndicate*, January, 2006*
- 'Fear and Freedom on the Internet', Project Syndicate, January, 2006*
- 'Seeking a more ethical egg', The Times (Trenton, NJ), January 28, 2006, p. A11 (with Paul Shapiro)
- 'Will we let Jill Carroll be killed?', Los Angeles Times, February 15, 2006, p. 13
- 'Devaluing life', Project Syndicate, February, 2006*
- 'Free Speech, Muhammad and the Holocaust', Project Syndicate, March, 2006*
- 'Why the Korean Stem-Cell Controversy Matters', Free Inquiry, April/May 2006, pp. 25-6
- 'People in greenhouses should turn up the heat', Sydney Morning Herald, April 28, 2006,
 p.
- 'Why Pay More for Fairness?', Project Syndicate, April, 2006*
- 'The protests must go on', *Guardian*, May 19, 2006, on-line comment.
- 'The Great Ape Debate', Project Syndicate, May, 2006*
- 'The Ethics of Eating', Project Syndicate, June, 2006*
- 'Happiness, money and giving it away', Project Syndicate, July, 2006*
- 'Symposium: Jihad, McWorld, Modernity: Public Intellectuals Debate "The Clash of Civilizations", Salmagundi, no. 150-151 (Spring-Summer 2006), pp. 85-213
- 'Can you do good by eating well?' (co-authored with Jim Mason), *Greater Good*, vol. III, no. 1 (Spring/Summer 2006), pp. 10-15
- 'Foreword', CleanFood Organic, vol. I, no. 3 (2006), p. 7
- 'The Freedom to Ridicule Religion and Deny the Holocaust', *Free Inquiry,* vol. 26, no. 4 (June/July 2006), pp. 21-22

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- 'Expanding the Circle', Free Inquiry, vol. 26, no. 5 (August/September 2006), pp. 23-25
- 'Will the Polluters Pay for Climate Change?', Project Syndicate, August, 2006*
- 'Choose Life' (co-authored with Agata Sagan), The Bulletin, September 5, 2006
- 'The Longest Journey Begins With a Single Step: Promoting Animal Rights by Promoting Reform' (co-authored with Bruce Friedrich), *Satya*, September 2006, pp. 12-13
- 'Soll Sterbehilfe Erlaubt Werden?', Die Ganze Woche (Vienna), no. 37 (13 September 2006)
- 'The Mixed Blessing of Genetic Code?', Project Syndicate, September, 2006*
- 'Look your dinner in the eye', New Scientist, October 7, 2006, p. 22
- 'Homosexuality is Not Immoral', Project Syndicate, October, 2006*
- 'What Greater Motivation?', Free Inquiry, October-November 2006, pp. 17-18
- 'Madonna and Child', Project Syndicate, November, 2006*
- 'Pigs, Calves and American Democracy', Project Syndicate, December, 2006*
- 'What Should a Billionaire Give and What Should You?', *The New York Times Magazine*, December 17, 2006, p. 58-63, 80, 83, 87
- 'Questions For Peter Singer', The New York Times Magazine (web exclusive), December
 24, 2006
- 'Early Births Fade to Grey', The Australian, January 3, 2007
- 'The Right to Die', Project Syndicate, January, 2007*
- 'A Convenient Truth', *The New York Times*, January 26, 2007
- 'A victory for McActivism', *Guardian*, January 29, 2007, on-line comment
- 'America the Hypocritical', *Project Syndicate*, February, 2007*
- 'Should We Trust Our Moral Intuitions?', Project Syndicate, March, 2007*
- 'Can you be too rich?', Los Angeles Times, March 18, 2007
- 'No Smile Limit', Project Syndicate, April, 2007*

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- 'A Case for Veganism', Free Inquiry, April/May 2007, pp. 18-19
- 'A Private Affair?', Project Syndicate, May, 2007*
- 'La pertinence de Mill aujourd'hui' ("Mill's Relevance Today"), Cahiers antispécistes, 28
 May 2007, pp. 39-56
- 'A Fair Deal on Climate Change', Project Syndicate, June, 2007*
- "Treating (or not) the Tiniest Babies', Free Inquiry, June/July 2007, pp. 20-21
- 'Virtual Vices', Project Syndicate, July, 2007*
- 'Is Doping Wrong?', Project Syndicate, August, 2007*
- 'Abortion the dividing lines', Herald Sun, August 25, 2007
- 'Saint Diana?', Project Syndicate, August, 2007*
- 'A step in the right direction' (co-authored with Jenny Palmer), *Daily Princetonian*, September 28, 2007
- 'Morality and Privacy', Free Inquiry, October/November, 2007, p. 17
- 'The High Cost of Feeling Low', Project Syndicate, October, 2007*
- 'Worshipping at the Temple of Diana', Free Inquiry, December 2007/January 2008, pp.
 22-23
- 'Should We Talk About Race and Intelligence?', Project Syndicate, November, 2007*
- 'Why Vote?', Project Syndicate, December, 2007*
- 'Putting Practice Into Ethics' The New York Sun, January 16, 2008
- 'Hypocrisy on the High Seas?', Project Syndicate, January, 2008*
- 'Holding Charities Accountable?', Project Syndicate, February, 2008*
- 'Should We Discuss Race and Intelligence?', Free Inquiry, February/March 2008, pp. 21 23
- 'No Diseases for Old Men', Project Syndicate, March, 2008*
- 'We put it there, so let's go first in cleaning up', The Age, April 3, 2008
- 'Is There Moral Progress?', Project Syndicate, April, 2008*
- 'Whales the Sacred Cows of the Sea?', Free Inquiry, April/May 2008, pp. 18-19

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- 'The God of Suffering?', Project Syndicate, May, 2008*
- 'Blatant Benevolence', Project Syndicate, June, 2008*
- 'The missing link in the Garnaut report' (co-authored with Geoff Russell and Barry Brook), The Age, July 10, 2008
- 'When is it time to let go?', Free Inquiry, June/July 2008, pp. 18-19
- 'The Rights of Apes and Humans', Project Syndicate, July, 2008*
- 'The Hidden Costs of Money', Project Syndicate, August, 2008*
- 'Harriet Johnson: A Tribute', *New Mobility*, August 2008, pp. 17-18
- 'Tuberculosis or Hair Loss? Refocusing Medical Research', Project Syndicate, September,
 2008.*
- 'What McCain and Obama Ignore', Project Syndicate, October, 2008*
- 'God and Suffering, Again', Free Inquiry, October/November 2008, pp. 19-20
- 'Obama's Global Ethical Challenges', Project Syndicate, November, 2008*
- 'The Rights of Animals', Newsweek, November 19, 2008
- The Tragic Cost of Being Unscientific', Project Syndicate, December, 2008*
- 'Happy Nevertheless', The New York Times, December, 24, 2008
- 'The Hidden Costs of Money', Free Inquiry, vol. 29, no. 1 (Dec 08/Jan 09) pp. 18-19
- 'Thirty Years of "Test-Tube" Babies', Project Syndicate, January, 2009*
- 'Capitalism's New Clothes', Project Syndicate, February, 2009*
- 'The Science Behind Our Generosity. How psychology affects what we give charities',
 Newsweek, March 9, 2009
- 'America's Shame. When are we going to do something about global poverty?', *The Chronicle of Higher Education*, vol. 55, no. 27, p. B6
- 'Help the world's poor, even during this great recession', Daily News, March 10, 2009
- 'Charity in Hard Times', Project Syndicate, March 2009*
- 'Freedom of Religion or Freedom of Speech?', Project Syndicate, April 2009*

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- Peter Singer, 'When Charity Isn't Charitable', Forward, April 22, 2009 (issue of May 01, 2009)
- 'Thirty Years of 'Test-Tube' Babies', Free Inquiry, April/May 2009, pp. 20-21
- 'The value of a Pale Blue Dot', Project Syndicate, May 2009*
- 'Can Business Be Ethical?', Project Syndicate, June 2009*
- 'Why We Need to Keep Giving, Now', Free Inquiry, June/July 2009, pp. 16-17
- 'Selecting Our Children', Project Syndicate, July 2009*
- 'Why We Must Ration Health Care?', The New York Times, July 19, 2009, p. MM38
- 'We must nurture the humanities', *The Age*, July 27, 2009
- 'Kidneys for Sale?', Project Syndicate, August 2009*
- 'The Quality of Mercy', Project Syndicate, September 2009*
- 'A Day for Planetary Justice', Project Syndicate, October 2009*
- 'Make meat-eaters pay: Ethicist proposes radical tax, says they're killing themselves and the planet', New York Daily News, October 25, 2009
- 'When Doctors Kill', Project Syndicate, November 2009*
- 'Rights for Robots?' (co-authored with Agata Sagan), Project Syndicate, December 2009*
- 'The Political, Financial, and Moral Crisis of Health Care', Project Syndicate, 2009*

- 'Kidneys for Sale?', Free Inquiry, . December 2009/January 2010, p. 1
- 'How to Keep a New Year's Resolution', Project Syndicate, January 2010*
- 'Haiti and the Limits of Generosity', Project Syndicate, February 2010*
- 'Australia gives the world's poor little more than small change', The Age, February 18,
 2010
- 'Free Tilly and all Circus Animals', Project Syndicate, March 2010*

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- 'Tax the banks and give to the poor, Robin Hood style', The Sydney Morning Herald,
 March 31, 2010
- 'The Unknown Promise of Internet Freedom', Project Syndicate, April 2010*
- 'A Cloud over Airplane Safety', Project Syndicate, May 2010*
- 'No Rights for Robots? Never?', Free Inquiry, June/July 2010, pp. 13, 39 (with Agata Sagan)
- 'Should This Be the Last Generation?', The New York Times (web exclusive), June 6,
 2010; A Response, June 16, 2010
- 'Religion's regressive hold on animal rights issues', *The Guardian*, June 8, 2010
- 'Life Made to Order', Project Syndicate, June 2010*
- 'Is it Okay to Cheat in Football?', Project Syndicate, June 2010*
- 'Take climate change off the back burner -- and do it now' (co-authored with Dale Jamieson), NY Daily News, August 11, 2009
- 'How Much Transparency is Too Much?', Project Syndicate, August 2010*
- 'If Fish Could Scream', Project Syndicate, September 2010*
- 'The Internet Will Set You Free', The Chronicle of Higher Education, September 2, 2010
- 'Animal Advocates Surpass NRA In Political Influence', Forbes, September 9, 2010
- 'Broken Promises', Project Syndicate, October 2010*
- 'From "Is" to "Ought"', New Scientist, October 19, 2010, p. 42-3
- 'Not by Divine Creation', Free Inquiry, October/November 2010, pp. 14, 44
- 'Saving a Child, Easily', Reflections, Fall 2010, pp. 25-6
- 'Treating Animals Ethically', SouthAsia, October 2010, pp. 87-8
- 'Clarity about Diamonds', Project Syndicate, November 2010*
- 'Decade of distraction: While we play with our iPhones and waste time on Facebook,
 things go to pot' (co-authored with Collin O'Rourke), NY Daily News, December 5, 2010
- 'Is Open Diplomacy Possible?', Project Syndicate, December 2010*
- 'Legacy of a lifetime', The Age, January 1, 2011

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- 'Sticking to It', Project Syndicate, January 2011*
- 'Saving a child easily', The Philosophers' Magazine, January 3, 2011
- 'Are We Becoming An Uncivil Society?', Time, January 14, 2011
- 'Does Helping the Planet Hurt the Poor? No, if the West Makes Sacrifices', *The Wall Street Journal*, January 22, 2011
- 'Tiger Mothers or Elephant Mothers?', Project Syndicate, February 2011*
- 'Global Justice and Military Intervention', Project Syndicate, March 2011*
- 'Attempted rescue of Baby Joseph Maraachli, pro-life poster child, is deeply misguided',
 NY Daily News, March 18, 2011
- 'What price an Afghan life?', *The Guardian,* April 1, 2011
- 'A Universal Library', Project Syndicate, April 2011*
- 'Child's life is the best Mother's Day gift', *The Age*, May 6, 2011
- 'When Prevention is Better than Relief', Project Syndicate, May, 2011*
- 'Does Anything Matter?', Project Syndicate, June, 2011*
- 'Moral Progress and Animal Welfare', Project Syndicate, July, 2011*
- 'Visible Man: Ethics in a world without secrets', *Harper's Magazine*, August 2011, pp. 31-36
- 'A Planet for All Apes', Project Syndicate, August, 2011*
- 'The Child You Can Save' Save the Children's *Annual Save the Mothers Report,* 2011, pp. 14-15
- 'Putting a value on Human and Animal Life: A Dialogue', Standpoint, no. 34 (July/August 2011), pp. 28-33 (with Nigel Biggar and Daniel Johnson)
- 'Can We Increase Gross National Happiness?', Project Syndicate, September, 2011*
- 'Rechte fuer Menschenaffen', Afrikapost, September 2011
- 'The Death Penalty Again', Project Syndicate, October 2011*
- 'Should We Ban Cigarettes?', Project Syndicate, November 2011*

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- 'Global Poverty: What are our obligations?', *Spoken Words,* Mt Holyoke College, 2010-2011
- "Give a Third Away', Room for Debate: 'Where Should That Lottery Check Go?', *The New York Times* (online), November 29, 2011
- 'A Death of One's Own', Project Syndicate, December 2011*
- 'Europe's Ethical Eggs', Project Syndicate, January 2012*
- 'Dolphins have no part in this dispute with Iran', *The Guardian*, January 19, 2012
- 'Are We Ready for a "Morality Pill"?' (co-authored with Agata Sagan), The New York
 Times, January 29, 2011
- 'The Ethics of Internet Piracy', Project Syndicate, February 2012*
- 'Weigh More, Pay More', Project Syndicate, March 2012*
- The "unnatural" Ashley treatment can be right for profoundly disabled children', *The Guardian*, March 16, 2012
- 'The Globalization of Animal Welfare' (co-authored with Miyun Park), Foreign Affairs,
 March/April 2012, vol. 91, no. 2, pp 122 133
- 'How Much Should Sex Matter?' (co-authored with Agata Sagan), Project Syndicate,
 April 2012*
- 'Are Humans Getting Better?', Project Syndicate, May 2012*
- 'Country of the fair go drags its heels on reducing world poverty' (co-authored with Norman Gillespie), The Sydney Morning Herald, May 10, 2012
- 'The Use and Abuse of Religious Freedom', Project Syndicate, June 2012*'
- 'Why are they serving meat at a climate-change conference?' (co-authored with Frances Kissling), *The Washington Post*, June 15, 2012
- 'Dying in Court', Project Syndicate, July 2012*
- 'The Real Abortion Tragedy', Project Syndicate, August 2012*
- 'Stop inhumane pork farming' (co-authored with Paul Shapiro), Star-Ledger, August 16,
 2012

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- 'Public Health versus Private Freedom?', Project Syndicate, September 2012*
- 'God and Woman in Iran', Project Syndicate, October 2012*
- 'America's Flawed Election', Project Syndicate, November 2012*
- 'Should We Live to 1,000?', Project Syndicate, December 2012*
- 'Charity questions? Give where the need is greatest', The Los Angeles Times, December
 24, 2012
- 'Ethics and Agriculture', Project Syndicate, January 2013*
- 'The Death of Aaron Swartz' (co-authored with Agata Sagan), NYR blog, January 18, 2013
- 'If I ruled the world', *Prospect,* January 23, 2013
- 'A New Year of Hope for Animals', Project Syndicate, February 2013*
- 'The Ethics of Big Food', Project Syndicate, March 2013*
- 'Fairness and Climate Change', Project Syndicate, April 2013*
- 'Why Pay More?', Project Syndicate, May 2013*
- 'A Moral Theory's Immoral Outcome', Project Syndicate, June 2013*
- 'The Spying Game', Project Syndicate, July 2013*
- 'The world's first cruelty-free hamburger', *The Guardian*, August 5, 2013
- 'Dethroning King Coal', Project Syndicate, August 2013*
- 'Good Charity, Bad Charity', The New York Times, August 10, 2013, p. SR4
- 'Preventing Human Extinction' (co-authored with Nick Beckstead and Matt Wage),
 Effective Altruism blog, August 19, 2013
- 'A Dream for the Digital Age', Project Syndicate, September 2013*
- 'The Founding Fathers' Fiscal Crisis', Project Syndicate, October 2013*
- 'The Bitterness of Sugar', Project Syndicate, November 2013*
- 'America's Drone Dilemma', Project Syndicate, December 2013*

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- Heartwarming causes are nice, but let's give to charity with our heads', The Washington
 Post, December 20, 2013
- 'A Statue for Stalin?', Project Syndicate, January 2014*
- 'A Clear Case for Golden Rice', Project Syndicate, February 2014*
- 'The Last Laugh in Ukraine', Project Syndicate, March 2014*
- 'Philosophy on Top', Project Syndicate, April 2014*
- 'Is Citizenship a Right?', Project Syndicate, May 2014*
- 'The Ethical Cost of High-Price Art', Project Syndicate, June 2014*
- 'Is There A Right To Secede?', Project Syndicate, July 2014*
- 'Ethics in Gaza', Project Syndicate, August 2014*
- Contribution to the debate "Against Empathy", Boston Review, August 26, 2014
- 'Choosing Death', Project Syndicate, September 2014*
- 'Should Adult Sibling Incest Be a Crime?', Project Syndicate, October 2014*
- 'Chimpanzees are people, too', NY Daily News, October 21, 2014
- 'The Ethics of Fighting Ebola', Project Syndicate, November 2014*
- 'The Ransom Dilemma', Project Syndicate, December 2014*
- 'A Surfing Reflection', Project Syndicate, January 2015*
- 'Population and the Pope', Project Syndicate, February 2015*
- 'The abuse of animals won't stop until we stop eating meat', The Guardian, February 11,
 2015
- 'Progress for elephants, and for the animal rights movement', MSNBC, March 6, 2015
- 'Countering Islamic Extremism', Project Syndicate, March 2015*
- 'Effective Altruism', Project Syndicate, April 2015*
- 'Life Saving Drugs for All', Project Syndicate, May 2015*
- 'There Is No Good Reason to Keep Apes in Prison', Wired, May 26, 2015
- 'Magna Carta at 800', Project Syndicate, June 2015*
- 'Reconsidering Man's Dominion', Project Syndicate, July 2015*

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- 'Bound to Please', The Age . Spectrum, August 1, 2015, pp.8-9
- 'Bentham's Fallacies, Then and Now', Project Syndicate, August 2015*
- 'We have a moral obligation to donate organs', *The Age*, August 25, 2015 (with Julian Savulescu and William Isdale)
- 'Escaping the Refugee Crisis', Project Syndicate, September 2015*
- 'Volkswagen and the Future of Honesty', Project Syndicate, October 2015*
- 'Paris and the Fate of the Earth', *Project Syndicate*, November 2015*
- 'Höj biståndet kraftigt för alla flyktingars bästa' (co-authored with Ludvig Lindström),
 Metro, November, 2015
- 'Should We Honor Racists?', Project Syndicate, December 2015*
- 'The Hidden Goods of 2015', Project Syndicate, January 2016*
- 'The Cow Who...', Project Syndicate, February 2016*
- 'The tide is turning in Australia's euthanasia debate', The Age, March 2, 2016
- 'Extreme Altruism', Project Syndicate, March 2016*
- 'Can Artificial Intelligence Be Ethical?', Project Syndicate, April 2016*
- 'Open the Cages!', The New York Review of Books, May 12, 2016, pp. 22-26
- 'Are Insects Conscious?', Project Syndicate, May 2016*
- 'Harambe the gorilla dies, meat-eaters grieve' (co-authored with Karen Dawn), The Los Angeles Times, June 5, 2016
- 'Should the World Go to Rio?', Project Syndicate, June 2016*
- 'Direct Democracy and Brexit', Project Syndicate, July 2016*
- 'Greens for Trump?', Project Syndicate, August 2016*
- 'Japan's notorious dolphin hunt is where the world's aquariums shop' (co-authored with Jordan Sosnowski), The Los Angeles Times, September 6, 2016
- 'Ban the Burkini?', Project Syndicate, September 2016*

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- 'Should Children Have the Right to Die?' Project Syndicate, October 2016*
- 'Insects may have feelings, so do we need more humane fly spray?', New Scientist,
 October 8 (September 29 longer online version), 2016
- 'Thinking of giving up red meat? Half measures may end up increasing animal suffering'
 (co-authored with Karen Dawn), Los Angeles Times, October 16, 2016
- 'Put Your Compassion into Action" (co-authored with Matthieu Ricard and Julia Wise),
 Lion's Roar, October 19, 2016
- 'The Case for Legalizing Sex Work', Project Syndicate, November 2016*
- 'Consider the turkey on Thanksgiving. Specifically, consider not eating it', Los Angeles
 Times, November 22, 2016
- 'The Empathy Trap', Project Syndicate, December 2016*
- 'No, don't move to Canada or Australia', Boston Globe, January 3, 2017
- 'Free Speech and Fake News', Project Syndicate, January 2017*
- 'Trump's First Victims', Project Syndicate, February 2017*
- 'A Life that Mattered', Project Syndicate, March 2017*
- 'Who Is the Victim in the Anna Stubblefield Case?' (co-authored with Jeff McMahan),
 The New York Times, April 3, 2017
- 'Boycott America?', Project Syndicate, April 2017*
- 'Do Aliens Have Inalienable Rights?', *Nautilus*, no 47 (April 13, 2017)
- 'Do You Want to Be a Cyborg?' (co-authored with Agata Sagan), Project Syndicate, May
 2017*
- 'Trump isn't putting America first. And that's a good thing', *The Washington Post,* May 5, 2017
- 'Is the Paris Accord Unfair to America?', Project Syndicate, June 2017*
- 'Assisted dying is an option we should all have', Herald Sun, July 3, 2017
- 'Charlie Gard: Why Donald Trump and the Pope are right' (co-authored with Julian Savulescu), ABC News, July 13, 2017

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- 'Trump's Unethical Aid Cuts', Project Syndicate, July 2017*
- 'Rethinking the Population Control Taboo' (co-authored with Frances Kissling), Project
 Syndicate, August 2017*
- 'Why Google was wrong: Did James Damore really deserve to be fired for what he wrote?', NY Daily News, August 10, 2017
- 'Is Violence the Way to Fight Racism?', Project Syndicate, August 2017*
- 'We should end the suffering of patients who know they are dying and want to do so peacefully', *The Guardian*, September 18, 2017
- 'Hurricanes' Unnatural Toll', Project Syndicate, October 2017*
- 'The Moral Urgency of Mental Health' (co-authored with Michael Plant), *Project Syndicate*, November 2017*
- 'The Man Who Didn't Save the World', Project Syndicate, December 2017*
- 'Prisoners of Pain', Project Syndicate, January 2018*
- 'On climate change, a cow in the room', New York Daily News, January 14, 2018
- 'Volkswagen's Monkeys', Project Syndicate, February 2018*
- 'Fascination with Wikie the talking orca says more about us than her' (co-authored with Jordan Sosnowski), *The Age*, March 2, 2018
- 'The Nation of Kangaroos', Project Syndicate, March 2018*
- 'Crime and No Punishment for the Iraq War', Project Syndicate, April 2018*
- 'Is Marx Still Relevant?', Project Syndicate, May 2018*
- 'The live export trade is unethical. It puts money ahead of animals' pain', *The Conversation*, May 18, 2018
- 'Why Loving Our Animals Is Not Enough' (co-authored with Agata Sagan), Project
 Syndicate, June 2018*
- 'Talking about overpopulation is still taboo. That has to change' (co-authored with Frances Kissling and Jotham Musinguzi), The Washington Post, June 18, 2018

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- 'The Migration Dilemma', Project Syndicate, July 2018*
- 'Is Charity for the Poor Futile?', Project Syndicate, August 2018*
- "With Veganism on the Rise, is Meat Cooked?" The Globe and Mail (Canada), August 26,
 2018.
- 'The Trial of the Century', *Project Syndicate*, September 2018*
- 'Choosing the Best Students', Project Syndicate, October 2018*
- 'Can Cultured Meat Save the Planet" *Leapsmag*, October 26, 2018, https://leapsmag.com/can-cultured-meat-save-the-planet/
- "Are You Buying Oil from Saudi Arabia?", Project Syndicate, November 2018*
- "The Lethal Consequences of Misclassifying Dolphins", Project Syndicate, December
 2018*
- "Too much gratitude", Project Syndicate, January 2019*
- "Whales are many things but they are not a resource to be harvested," Globe and
 Mail, 11 January 2019*
- "The risk of a mass switch from red meat to chicken," *New York Daily News*, January 23, 2019
- "Dirty Money and Tainted Philanthropy", Project Syndicate, February 2019*
- "Beyond the Traditional Family" (co-authored with Agata Sagan), Project Syndicate,
 March 2019*
- "Who Needs More White Saviors?", Project Syndicate, April 2019*
- "Conspicuous Consumption" (A contribution to a series on "What do we do now that will be considered unthinkable in 50 years?") Vox, April 3, 2019
- "How Many Lives is Notre Dame Worth?" (co-authored with Michael Plant), Project
 Syndicate, May 2019 *

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- "Should Humans Be Allowed to Colonise Outer Space?" (co-authored with Agata Sagan),
 New Statesman, May 20, 2019
- "Rugby Australia's 'Own Goal'", Project Syndicate, June 2019*
- 'How Honest Are We?', Project Syndicate, July 2019*
- 'Can Ethics Be Taught?', Project Syndicate, August 2019*
- life 'Why Climb Mount Everest?', Project Syndicate, September 2019*.
- "Greta Thunberg's Moment", Project Syndicate, October 2019*.
- "Making the Case for the Global Kidney Exchange," (co-authored with Francesca
 Minerva and Julian Savulescu) Pursuit, (University of Melbourne) October 31, 2019
- "Are Randomized Poverty-Alleviation Experiments Ethical?" (co-authored with Arthur Baker and Johannes Haushofer), Project Syndicate, November 2019*
- "The Lives You Saved", Project Syndicate, December 2019*

2020s

- "Was Killing Suleimani Justified?", Project Syndicate, January 2020*
- "Orphanage Tourism Endangers Children," (co-authored with Leigh Mathews), Project
 Syndicate, February 2020*
- "The Two Dark Sides of COVID-19" (co-authored with Paola Cavalieri), Project Syndicate,
 March 2020*
- "Ethical decisions about who lives and who dies may not be hypothetical", The
 Age, March 20, 2020
- "When Will the Pandemic Cure Be Worse Than the Disease?" (co-authored with Michael Plant), Project Syndicate, April 2020*
- "Pandemic ethics: The case for experiments on human volunteers" (co-authored with Richard Chappell), Washington Post, April 27, 2020
- "The Duel: Is it more important to save younger lives?", Prospect, May 4, 2020

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- "Put a Price on Carbon Now!" (co-authored with Kian Mintz-Woo), Project Syndicate,
 May 2020*
- "Is Age Discrimination Acceptable?", Project Syndicate, June 2020*
- "Are Riots Justifiable?" (co-authored with Katarzyna de Lazari-Radek), Project
 Syndicate, July 2020*
- "The Case for Human COVID-19 Challenge Trials" (co-authored with Isaac Martinez), Project Syndicate, August 2020*
- "How (Not) to Fight COVID-19" (co-authored with Joanna Masel), Project
 Syndicate, September 2020*
- "To Lock Down or Not to Lock Down?", Project Syndicate, October 2020*
- "Has America Lost Its Soul?", Project Syndicate, November 2020*
- "Giving With the Heart and the Head" (co-authored with Lucius Caviola), Project
 Syndicate December 2020.*
- "What is Your Moral Plan for 2021?" (with Agata Sagan), Project Syndicate, December 30, 2020*
- "Living Ethically and Effectively in a Global World", O&G Magazine, Vol. 22 No 4
 (Summer 2020)
- "The Ethics of Prioritizing Covid-19 Vaccination", Project Syndicate, January 19, 2021.*
- "Give up the meat I've been doing it for 50 years", The Age/The Sydney Morning Herald, January 31, 2021.
- "When Vaccination is a 'Crime'", Project Syndicate, March 8, 2021.*
- "Extending the Right to Die", Project Syndicate, April 6, 2021*
- "Why drugs should be not only decriminalised, but fully legalised", New Statesman, April
 22, 2021 (co-authored with Michael Plant).
- "Dialogue: Michael Sandel & Peter Singer on 'Comment (bien) faire le bien?'",
 Philosophie Magazine, April 29, 2021 (in French); "Besser Gutes tun aber wie?",
 Philosophie Magazine, June 1, 2021 (in German).

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- "Keeping Discussion Free", Project Syndicate, May 10, 2021*
- "Doing the Donkey Work", The Literary Review, May 2021; reprinted in Antigone https://antigonejournal.com/2021/05/golden-ass/
- "Why, more than ever, does the world need a new edition of Apuleius's The Golden
 Ass", Canberra Times, May 21, 2021
- "The Measure of Moral Progress", Project Syndicate, June 9, 2021*
- "Beefatarians Not Wanted," Project Syndicate July 9, 2021*
- "A hora e a vez do desafio humano" Folha de S. Paulo, July 31, 2021 (with Alcino Bonella)
- "Why Vaccination Should be Compulsory, Project Syndicate, August 4, 2021*
- "The Hinge of History," Project Syndicate, October 8, 2021*
- "How to Give Away a Million Dollars" Project Syndicate, September 7, 2021*
- "The Hinge of History," *Project Syndicate*, October 8, 2021*
- "Tax the Rich!", Project Syndicate, October 27, 2021*
- "Bright as a Bird", Project Syndicate, December 6, 2021 (with David S. Wilcove)*
- "Victims of the Unvaccinated", Project Syndicate, January 5, 2022*
- "Plant Liberation?", Project Syndicate, February 4, 2022*
- "From Munich to Moscow", Project Syndicate, March 1, 2022*
- "The Nonhuman Victims of Putin's War", Project Syndicate, April 5, 2022 (with Oleksandr Todorchuk)*
- "Should Europe Stop Paying for Putin's War?", Project Syndicate, May 5, 2022*
- "How Australia Revived the Political Middle", Project Syndicate, June 6, 2022*
- "Abortion and Democracy in America", Project Syndicate, June 28, 2022*
- "Bystanders No More", Project Syndicate, August 13, 2022*
- "Childish Morality?", Project Syndicate, September 6, 2022*

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- "Research Ethics and Non-Human Subjects", Project Syndicate, October 7, 2022*
- "Free Speech for Whom?", Project Syndicate, November 7, 2022*
- "Has the FTX Debacle Discredited Effective Altruism?", Project Syndicate, November 23,
 2022*
- "In Defense of the Art-Targeting Climate Activists", Project Syndicate, January 3, 2023*
- "Quitting While on Top", Project Syndicate, February 10, 2023*
- "Will the Catholic Church Rethink Contraception?" Project Syndicate, March 7, 2023*
- "The Simplest Way to Change the Planet's Fate," New York Times, April 22, 2023
- "Half a Century of Animal Liberation Is Not Enough," Project Syndicate, May 16, 2023
- "The Meat Paradox," *The Atlantic,* May 23, 2023
- "Can We Compare Pain Across Species?" *Project Syndicate*, June 13, 2023*
- <u>"Fifty years since I wrote 'Animal Liberation', here's what has changed"</u> Sydney Morning Herald and The Age, June 18, 2023
- "Feed People, Not Factory Farms" Project Syndicate, August 8, 2023*
- "Self-Driving Cars and AI Ethics" Project Syndicate, September 8, 2023 (with Tse Yip Fai)*
- "Paris and the Fate of the Earth" Project Syndicate, September 11, 2023*
- "The Spiral of Violence that Led to Hamas" Project Syndicate, October 11, 2023*
- "What is the line between life and death? Here's my answer." Washington Post, October 17, 2023
- "When Do We Die?" Project Syndicate, November 1, 2023 (with Charles Camosy)*
- "A Bargain in Saving Lives" Project Syndicate, December 11, 2023*
- "Killing Innocents in Israel and Gaza" Project Syndicate, January 5, 2024*
- "The Competitive Edge of Doing Good" Project Syndicate, February 8, 2024*
- "It's surprisingly easy to save a child's life" Substack, March 13, 2024
- "Does Religious Freedom Trump Animal Welfare?" Project Syndicate, March 14, 2024*
- "Animal-Friendly Al NOW!" Substack, March 18, 2024

^{*} A syndicated article offered to over 200 newspapers in more than 120 countries and available at www.project-syndicate.org in several languages, usually English, Spanish, Czech and Arabic.

- "Cracking the Shell: McDonald's Milestone and the Ongoing Quest for Ethical Treatment
 of Animals" Substack, March 19, 2024
- "A Historic Victory for Animal Welfare in New South Wales" Substack April 2, 2024
- "Will Cambridge Support Free Speech?" Project Syndicate, April 12, 2024*

Other works

- The Animal Liberation Movement, Old Hammond Press, Nottingham, 1985, p. 20
- Italian translation: Il Movimento di Liberazione Animale, Sonda, Torino, 1989
- French translation: Le movement de liberation animale, Francoise Blanchon, Lyon, 1991
- Rats, Patients and People: Issues in the Ethical Regulation of Research, Annual Lecture 1989, Academy of the Social Sciences in Australia, Australian National University, Canberra, 1990, p. 27
- 'Introduction' to the Catalogue of 100 Artists Against Animal Experimentation,
 Deutscher Brunswick St Gallery, 1990, p. 3-4
- 'A Question of Morality', Australian Wildlife Calendar, The Wilderness Society, Hobart,
 1992
- 'Literature, Truth and Argument', 1995 New South Wales Premier's Literary Awards
 Address, NSW Ministry of Arts, Sydney, 1995
- 'The Significance of Age and Duration of Effect in Social Evaluation of Health Care',
 Centre for Health Program Evaluation Working Paper 47, Monash University and the
 University of Melbourne, 1995 (with Erik Nord, Jeff Richardson, Andrew Street and
 Helga Kuhse)
- 'Changing Our Thinking About Animals' in Specimen: Representing the Natural World, a
 catalogue for an exhibition at the Paul Robeson Galleries, Rutgers University, Newark,
 NJ, November 6, 2008 January 29, 2009, pp. 15-17
- 'Twenty Questions', Journal of Practical Ethics, vol. 4, no. 2 (December 2016), pp. 67-78

Short book reviews in non-professional publications

- 'Direct Action and Liberal Democracy' by April Carter, The Times Higher Education
 Supplement, August 31, 1973
- 'Locke', by J.D. Mabbott, T.H.E.S., October 26, 1973
- 'Rousseau' by J. Hall, T.H.E.S., November 23, 1973
- 'The Foundations of Political Analysis' by E.J. Meehan, T.H.E.S., December 29, 1972
- 'Democratic Theory: Essays in Retrieval' by C.B. MacPherson, T.H.E.S., February 2, 1973
- 'Political Obligation' by R. Flathman, T.H.E.S., March 2, 1973
- 'The Politics of Extinction' by L. Regenstein, National Review, April 2-8, 1976
- 'The Existentialists and Jean-Paul Sartre' by Max Charlesworth, *Meanjin*, vol. 35, no. 2 (June 1976), pp. 205-207
- 'Refugees, Resources, Reunion' ed. by R. Birrell et al., *Migration Action*, vol. IV, no. 3 (1980), pp. 60-62
- 'Liberal Thinking' by C.J. Puplick & R.J. Southey, *The Age*, June 21, 1980
- 'The Panda's Thumb' by Stephen Gould, Sydney Morning Herald, May 2, 1981
- 'The Evolution of Culture in Animals' by John Tyler Banner, Sydney Morning Herald, July
 11, 1981
- 'Secrets' by Sissela Bok, Financial Review, July 1, 1983
- 'Measure of Respect' (review of Report of the Committee of Inquiry into Human Fertilisation and Embryology by Chairman Dame Mary Warnock), Times Higher Education Supplement, October 5, 1984, p. 20
- 'Sense and Sensibility in Animal Research' (review of Man and Mouse by William Paton and Of Mice, Models and Men by Andrew Rowan), New Scientist, October 25, 1984, pp. 35-36
- 'Predicting the Quality of Their Lives' (review of Selective Treatment of Handicapped Newborns by Robert Weir), New York Times Book Review, September 30, 1984, pp. 14-15
- 'A Dog's Worse Enemy' (review of Dominance and Affection: The Making of Pets by Y-F.
 Tuan), The New Republic, June 3, 1985, pp. 4-42

- 'The Code-Crackers break with Morality' (review of Broken Code: The Exploitation of DNA by Marc Lappe), New Scientist, October 24, 1985, pp. 50-51
- 'The Will to Live' (review of *The Value of Life* by John Harris and *Death, Brain Death and Ethics* by David Lamb), *Times Higher Education Supplement*, April 18, 1986, p. 21
- 'Natural defence' (review of *Thinking about Nature* by Andrew Brennan), *Times Higher Education Supplement*, December 14, 1988
- Review of Vivisection in Historical Perspective by N. Rupke, Quadrant, January-February
 1989
- 'Splicing ethics with genetics' (review of *Genethics* by Suzuki and Knudtson), *The Herald*,
 May 5, 1989
- 'Green Rights' (review of *The Rights of Nature* by Roderick Nash), *Sydney Morning*Herald, November 4, 1990
- Review of Humans and Other Animals by Barbara Noske, Animal Liberation Magazine,
 January-March, 1991, p. 30
- Review of Bioethics in a Liberal Society by Max Charlesworth, Australian Bookseller and Publisher, June 1993, p. 58
- 'After the horrors' (review of Benzo Junkie by Beatrice Faust), The Age, October 30, 1993
- 'Animal Acts' (review of *The Monkey Wars* by Deborah Blum), *The Age*, May 27, 1995
- 'Dangers of a life without skyhooks' (review of *Darwin's Dangerous Idea* by Dan Dennett), *Sydney Morning Herald*, December 23, 1995
- 'The Poet and the Engineer" (review of *The Art of Moral Protest* by James Jasper), *The Times Higher Education Supplement*, August 7, 1998
- 'Heavy Petting' (review of *Dearest Pet* by Midas Dekkers) *Nerve.com*, March 2001, and
 Prospect, April 2001, pp. 12-13
- 'Adventures of the White Coat People' (review of *Opening Skinner's Box* by Lauren Slater), *The New York Times Book Review,* March 28, 2004, p. 6
- 'Putting Practice into Ethics' (review of Experiments in Ethics by Kwame Anthony Appiah), New York Sun, January 16, 2008, pp. 11, 15

- 'Right, Wrong and Green' (review of Ethics and the Environment by Dale Jamieson,),
 Times Literary Supplement, September 10, 2008
- 'Cold Turkey' (review of *Eating Animals* by Jonathan Safran Foer) *The Monthly,* (Australia), December 2009/January 2010, pp. 68-70
- 'One Mountain' (review of On What Matters by Derek Parfit), *The Times Literary Supplement*, May 20, 2011, pp. 3-4
- 'The Troubled Life of Nim Chimpsky', *NYR* blog, August 18, 2011 and then *The New York**Review of Books, October 13, 2011, pp.13-14
- 'Can Chimps Converse? An Exchange' NYR Blog and The New York Review of Books,
 November 24, 2011, pp. 77
- 'Kinder and Gentler' (review of The Better Angels of Our Nature by Steven Pinker), The
 New York Times Sunday Book Review, October 9, 2011, p. BR1

Works reprinted

Democracy and Disobedience, pp. 86-92, reprinted in J. Rachels (ed.), Moral Problems, 2nd edition, Harper & Row, New York, 1975; pp. 84-92, reprinted in H.A. Bedau (ed.), Civil Disobedience in Focus, Routledge, 1991.

'Animal Liberation' (New York Review, April 5, 1973) has been reprinted in: J. Rachels (ed.), Moral Problems, 2nd edition, 1975, 3rd edition, 1979, Harper & Row, New York; P. and K. Struhl (eds.), Ethics in Perspective, Random House, New York, 1975; The National Observer, April 28, 1973; The Match, (Tuscon, Arizona), January 1974; M. Stubbs & S. Barnet (ed.), The Little Brown Reader, Boston: Little, Brown & Co. 1977; Vincent E. Barry (ed.), Personal & Social Ethics, Wadsworth Publishing Co., Belmont, Ca. 1978; F.E. Mosedale (ed.), Philosophy and Science, Prentice-Hall, 1979; K.S. Shrader-Frechette (ed.), Environmental Ethics, Boxwood Press, 1981; A.T. Rottenberg (ed.), Elements of Argument, St. Martin's Press, New York, 1985; D. Vandeveer and C. Pierce (eds.), People, Penguins and Plastic Trees, Wadsworth, 1985; J. Sterba (ed.), Morality in Practice, Wadsworth, 1987; L.J. Pojman (ed.), Philosophy: The Quest for Truth, Wadsworth, Belmont, Ca., 1991; Steven Luper-Foy and Curtis Brown, The Moral Life, Harcourt

Brace Jovanovich, 1991; J. Ramage and J. Bean, (ed.), *Writing Arguments*, 2nd edition, Macmillan, 1992; E. Soifer (ed.), *Ethical Issues*, Broadview Press, Peterborough, Ontario, 1992; E. Gampel (ed.), *Personal Values*, Kendall-Hunt, Dubuque, Iowa, 1992; M. Zimmerman (ed.), *Environmental Philosophy*, Prentice-Hall, Englewood Cliffs, NJ, 1993; R. Abelson & M.L. Friquenon, *Ethics for Modern Life*, St. Martin's Press, 5th edition, 1995; Robert Garner (ed.), *Animal Rights: The Changing Debate*, Macmillan, London 1996; Richard Fox and Joseph DeMarco (eds.), *Moral Reasoning*, Harcourt Brace, 2000.

An Italian translation was published in *Communita* (Milan) no. 170 (October 1973); a Swedish translation has been reprinted as a Forward to S. & R. Godlovitch & John Harris (eds.), *Djur*, Manniskor, Moral, (Stockholm: Aldus 1976; and a Japanese translation in N. Iida and H. Kato (eds.), *Bioethics*, Tokyo, 1988; in Samuel Cohen (ed.), 50 Essays, Bedford/St Martin, Boston, 2007.

'Famine, Affluence and Morality' has been reprinted in J. Rachels (ed.), Understanding Moral Philosophy, Dickenson, 1976; P. and. Struhl (eds.), Philosophy Now, 2nd edition, Random House, 1976, 3rd edition, 1980; T. Mappes and J. Zembaty (eds.), Social Ethics, McGraw-Hill, 1977, 2nd edition, 1982, 3rd edition, 1987, 4th edition, 1992; W. Aiken and H.A. La Follette (eds.), World Hunger and Moral Obligations, Prentice-Hall, 1977; P. Laslett and J. Fishkin (eds.), Philosophy, Politics and Society, Fifth Series, Blackwells, Oxford, 1979; J. Feinberg (ed.), Reason & Responsibility, 4th edition, Dickenson, 1978; 5th edition, 1992; J. Rachels (ed.), Moral Problems, 3rd edition, Harper & Row, 1979; Richard Wasserstrom, Today's Moral Problems, 2nd edition, Macmillan, 1979; J. Burr and M. Goldinger (eds.), Philosophy and Contemporary Issues, Macmillan, 1980; E.D. Klemko, A.D. Kline and R. Hollinger (eds.), *Philosophy: The Basic Issues*, St. Martin's Press, New York, 1982; Vincent Barry (ed.), Applied Ethics, Wadsworth, Belmont, Ca. 1st edition, 1982, 2nd edition, 1985; Milton Goldinger (ed.), Philosophy and Contemporary Issues, Macmillan, New York, 4th edition, 1984; S. Cahn, P. Kitcher and G. Sher (eds.), Reason at Work, Harcourt Brace, New York, 1984; M. Velasquez and C. Rostankowski (eds.), Ethics: Theory and Practice, Prentice-Hall, Englewood Cliffs, 1984; C.H. Sommers, Vice & Virtue in Everyday Life, Harcourt Brace, 1985; 3rd edition, 1993; C.R. Beitz, M. Cohen, T. Scanlon and A.J. Simms

(eds.), International Ethics, Princeton University Press, 1985; J. Perry and M. Bratman (eds.), Introduction to Philosophy, Oxford University Press, New York, 1986; R. Abelson and M.L. Friguenon, Ethics for Modern Life, 3rd edition, St. Martin's Press, 1987; 4th edition, 1992; 5th edition, 1995; George Sher (ed.), Reason at Work, 2nd edition, Harcourt Brace Jovanovich, 1988; J. Rachels (ed.), Moral Theory and Practice, Random House, 1990; Steven Luper-Foy and Curtis Brown, The Moral Life, Harcourt Brace Jovanovich, 1991; J. G. Haber (ed.), Doing and Being: Introductory Readings in Moral Philosophy, Macmillan, 1992; T. Fulwiler and A. Biddle (eds.), A Community of Voices: Reading and Writing in College, Macmillan, 1992; L. Bowie (ed.), Thirteen Questions in Ethics, Harcourt Brace Jovanovich, 1992; L. Pojman (ed.), Environmental Ethics: A Reader, Jones and Bartlett, Boston, 1994; L. Pojman (ed.), Life and Death, Jones and Bartlett, Boston, 1994; William E. Rivers (ed.), Issues and Images: An Argument Reader, Harcourt Brace 1993; John Cottingham (ed.), Western Philosophy: An Anthology, Blackwell, Oxford, 1996; Andrew Linklater (ed.), International Relations: Critical Concepts in Political Science, Routledge, 2000, vol. 5, pp. 1902-1912; Steven Cahn and Peter Markie, Ethics, Oxford University Press, 2002; Hugh LaFollette, Ethics in Practice, Blackwell, 2nd edition, 2002; Patricia Illingworth and Wendy Parmet (eds.), Ethical Health Care, Pearson Prentice-hall, Upper Saddle River, NJ, 2005; in Thomas Pogge and Keith Horton (eds.), Global Ethics: Seminal Essays, Paragon, St Paul, 2008; in Thom Brooks (ed.), The Global Justice Reader, Blackwell, Malden, MA, 2008 and in Steven Cahn (ed.), Exploring Ethics, Oxford University Press, New York, 2009; in Matt Zwolinski, (ed.), Arguing About Political Philosophy, Routledge, New York, 2009 and in John Perry, Michael Bratman and John Martin Fischer, (eds.), Introduction to Philosophy, 5th edition, Oxford University Press, New York, 2010; in Christian Barry and Holly Lawford-Smith, eds., Global Justice, Ashgate, Farnham, Surrey, 2012. Swedish translation has been published in Henrik Ahlenius (ed.), Vad är moraliskt rätt? Texter I normativ etik, Thales, Stockholm, 2004, pp. 149-60; German in Barbara Bleisch and Peter Schaber (eds.) Weltarmut und Ethik, Mentis, Paderborn, 2007; Icelandic in Hugur, 2010.

'Reconsidering the Famine Relief Argument' has been reprinted in Vernon Ruttan (ed.), Why Food
Aid? Department of Agricultural and Applied Economics and Center for International Food and

Agricultural Policy, University of Minnesota, St Paul, Minnesota, 1990; reissued by The Johns Hopkins University Press, Baltimore, 1993.

'Altruism and Commerce: A Reply to Arrow' has been reprinted in S. Gorovitz (ed.), Moral Problems in Medicine, Prentice-Hall, 1976; and in M. Cohen, T. Nagel and. Scanlon (eds.), Medicine and Moral Philosophy, Princeton U.P., 1981.

'All Animals Are Equal', has been reprinted in J. Rachels (ed.), Understanding Moral Philosophy, Dickenson, 1976; T. Regan and. Singer (eds.), Animal Rights and Human Obligations, An Anthology, Prentice-Hall, 1976; James White (eds.), Contemporary Moral Philosophy, West, 1985, 1997; Robert K. Miller (ed.), The Informed Argument, Harcourt, Brace Jovanovich, 1986; (abridged) in Paul Clarke and Andrew Linzey (eds.), Political Theory and Animal Rights, Pluto Press, London, 1990; (abridged) in Michael Palmer (ed.), Moral Problems, Lutterworth Press, Cambridge, 1991; T. Mappes & J. Zembaty (eds.), Social Ethics, McGraw-Hill, 4th edition, 1992; S. Gold (ed.), Critical Issues: Race and Gender in Applied Ethics, Wadsworth, 1992; L. Pojman (ed.), Environmental Ethics: A Reader, Jones and Bartlett, Boston, 1994; L. Pojman (ed.), Life and Death, Jones and Bartlett, Boston, 1994; J. Arthur (ed.), Morality and Moral Controversies, Prentice-Hall, Upper Saddle River, NJ, 4th edition, 1995; Gregory Pence (ed.), Classic Works in Medical Ethics, McGraw-Hill, 1998, pp. 231-243; Michael Zimmerman et al (eds.), Environmental Philosophy, 2nd edition, Simon & Schuster, 1998; Kerry Walters and Lisa Portness, Ethical Vegetarianism: from Pythagoras to Peter Singer, State University of New York Press, Albany, NY, 1999; Thomas Mappes and David DeGrazia (eds.), Biomedical Ethics, McGraw Hill, Boston, 2001; Hugh LaFollette, Ethics in Practice, Blackwell, 2nd edition, 2002; David Keller (ed.), Environmental Ethics, Wiley-Blackwell, Malden, MA, 2010, pp. 169-175.

Swedish translations have been published in *Djurfront*, no. 2 (1976) and in Brutus, 1 (January 1984), an Italian translation in S. Castignone (ed.,) *I diritti degli animali*, Il Mulino, Bologna, 1985, a German translation in Angelika Krebs (ed.), Naturethik (Suhrkamp, 1997), a French translation in Catherine Audard (ed.), *Anthologie historique et critique de l'utilitarisme*, Presse Universitaires de France, 1999, Hungarian translation in Lányi András, Jávor Benedek (eds.), *Környezet és etika*. *Szöveggyűjtemény*, L'Harmattan, Budapest, 2005 pp. 39-56; a Portuguese

translation in Pedro Galvao, ed., *Os animãis têm direitos,* Dinalivro, Lisbon, 2011, pp. 25-49 and a Russian translation in *Chelovek*, no. 4, (July 2017), p. 10-25.

'Discovering Karl Popper' has been translated into Spanish and reprinted in Revista de Occidente, (Madris), January 1975.

'Philosophers Are Back on the Job' has been abridged and reprinted under the title 'The New Relevance of Philosophy' in *Dialogue* (Washington, D.C.), vol. 8., no. 2 (1975).

Animal Liberation, ch 1 has been abridged and reprinted as The PETA Guide to Animal Liberation, People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals, Washington, DC, 1993; and in David Benatar (ed.), Everyday Ethics, McGraw-Hill, 2002 and in Clifton Flynn (ed.), Social Creatures, Lantern, New York, 2008; ch 2 (extract) has been reprinted in L. Kirszner and Stephen Mandell, Patterns for College Writing, 4th edition, St Martins, New York, 1989; and in Stuart Hirschberg, Strategies of Argument, Macmillan, New York, 1990; and in R. Munson (ed.), Intervention and Reflection: Basic Issues in Medical Ethics, 5th edition, Wadsworth, 1996; ch 3, has been abridged and reprinted in T. Regan and P. Singer (eds.), Animal Rights and Human Obligations, An Anthology, Prentice-Hall, 1976; and in Lawrence M. Hinman (ed.), Contemporary Moral Issues, Prentice-Hall, NJ, 1996, an Italian translation has been reprinted in I diritti degli animal i, Il Mulino, Bologna, 1985; an extract from ch 3 has been reprinted in J. Trimmer (ed.), Writing with a Purpose, 10th edition, Houghton Miflin, 1991; ch 4 has been reprinted in D. Curtin and L. Heldke, Cooking, Eating, Thinking, Indiana University Press, 1992.; ch 5 has been translated into Swedish and reprinted in Djurfront, no. 4 (1976); nos. 1 & 2 (1977). Animal Liberation (revised edition), pp. 7-10, 15-21, 269-271 has been reprinted in Stephen Satris (ed.), Taking Sides: Clashing Views on Controversial Moral Issues, 4th edition, Dushkin, Guildford, CT, 1994; pp. 1-4, 8-9 have been reprinted in Menell and Stewart (eds.) Environmental Law and Policy, Little, Brown & Co., 1994, pp. 1-9; and other passages have been reprinted in Barbara MacKinnon (ed.), Ethics: Theory and Contemporary Issues, Wadsworth, 1994; and in Thomas Mappes and David De Grazia (eds.), Biomedical Ethics, McGraw-Hill, New York, 4th edition, 1996; and in Steve Sapontzis, Food for Thought, Prometheus, Amherst, NY, 2004, pp. 108-117. An extract from Animal Liberation has

been reprinted in Laura Buzzard et al (eds.), *The Broadview Anthology of Expository Prose,*Broadview Press, Peterborough, Ontario, 2011.

'Making Monkeys Neurotic, Dogs Shriek, Etc. Etc.' has been reprinted in several U.S. newspapers through the *New York Times* service.

'Freedoms and Utilities in Health Care' has been reprinted in R. Veatch and R. Branson (eds.), Ethics and Health Policy, Cambridge Mass, Ballinger, 1976 and in Working Papers for a New Society, vol. 4, no. 2 (Summer 1976).

'Bioethics and The Fetus' has been abridged and reprinted as 'Fetal Research', J. Rachels (ed.), *Moral Problems*, 3rd edition, 1979.

'Utility and the Survival Lottery', has been reprinted in Bioethics Reporter, vol. 1 (1984), Pt. 1.

'The Case for Animal Liberation' has been translated into Dutch and reprinted in H. Smid (ed.), Dierproeven in de Moderne Samenleving, Hermes, Deventer, 1979.

'Rights and The Market' has been reprinted in T. Beauchamp and N. Bowie (eds.), *Ethical Theory and Business*, Prentice-Hall, 1979; and (with minor alterations) under the title 'Individual Rights and the Free Market' in M. Sawyer (ed.), *Australia and the New Light*, Allen & Unwin, Sydney, 1982 and in Vincent Barry (ed.), *Moral Issues in Business*, 2nd edition, Wadsworth, Belmont, California, 1983.

'On Your Marx' has been translated into Portuguese and reprinted in *O Estado*, E S Paulo (Brazil), March 3, 1980.

'Animals and Humans As Equals' has been translated into Polish and reprinted in *Etyka*, vol. 18 (1980), pp. 49-61.

Practical Ethics, 1st edition, ch 8 has been abridged and reprinted in J. Arthur (ed.), Morality and Moral Controversies, Prentice-Hall, 1981; J. Ramage and J. Bean (eds.), Writing Arguments, Macmillan, 1992; E. Soifer (ed.), Ethical Issues, Broadview Press, Peterborough, Ontario, 1992.;

it has also been translated into German and reprinted in G. Nunner-Winkler, *Weibliche Moral*, Campus, Frankfurt, 1991; ch 10 has been abridged and reprinted in C.H. Sommers (ed.), *Vice & Virtue in Everyday Life*, Harcourt Brace, 1985; an abridged version of ch 1 has been reprinted in G. Brodsky, J. Troyer and D. Vance (eds.), *Social and Political Ethics*, Prometheus, 1984; ch 7 has been abridged and reprinted in J. Arras and R. Hunt (eds.), *Ethical Issues in Modern Medicine*, Mayfield, 1983; in R. Munson (ed.), I *Intervention and Reflection: Basic Issues in Medical Ethics*, 3rd. ed., Wadsworth, 1987; J. Arthur (ed.), *Morality and Moral Controversies*, Prentice-Hall, Upper Saddle River, NJ, 4th ed., 1995. It has been translated into German and reprinted in H.M. Sass (ed), *Medizin und Ethik*, Reclam, 1989.

Practical Ethics, 2nd edition, ch 6 has been translated into German and reprinted in P. Stekeler-Weithofer, ed., Geschichte der Philosophie in Text und Darstellung: Gegenwart, Reclam, 2004; ch 7 has been reprinted in James White (eds.), Contemporary Moral Philosophy, West, 1997; ch 8 has been abridged and reprinted in J. Ramage and J. Bean, Writing Arguments, 3rd edition, Allyn and Bacon, Boston, 1995; in Lawrence M. Hinman (ed.), Contemporary Moral Issues, Prentice-Hall, NJ, 1996; in James White (ed.), Contemporary Moral Philosophy, West, 1997; in William H. Shaw, Social and Personal Ethics, 3rd edition, Wadsworth, Belmont Ca., 1998; in Stephen Satris, Taking Sides, 7th edition, Dushkin/McGraw-Hill, 2000; and in David Benatar (ed.), Everyday Ethics, McGraw-Hill, 2002 and and ch 8 translated into Croatian in Kistijan Krkač (ed.), Uvod U Poslovnu Etiku I Korpracijsku Društvenu Odgovornost, Mate/Zagreb School of Economics and Management, Zagreb, 2007; in Tamar Gendler, Susanna Siegel and Steven Cahn (eds.), The Elements of Philosophy, Oxford University Press, New York, 2008

'Conceptions and Misconceptions' has been reprinted by *The Age Monthly Review,* vol. 1, no. 8 (December 1981/January 1982) under the title 'The Abortion Question'.

'Is Racial Discrimination Arbitrary?' has been reprinted in T. Mappes and J. Zembaty (eds.), *Social Ethics,* 2nd edition, McGraw-Hill, New York, 1982; in Jan Narveson (ed.), *Moral Issues,* Oxford University Press, Toronto, 1983; and in James White, *Contemporary Moral Problems,* West Publishing, 1991, 1997.

'The Right to be Rich or Poor' has been reprinted in Jeffrey Paul (ed.), *Reading Nozick,* Blackwell, Oxford, 1982.

'The Oxford Vegetarians - A Personal Account' has been translated into Swedish and published in *Djurens Ratt!*, no. 6 (1982), pp. 10-13.

'Moral Experts' has been reprinted in Wesley Cragg (ed.), *Contemporary Moral Issues*, McGraw-Hill Ryerson, Toronto, 1983; 2nd edition, 1988; 3rd edition 1992; Evan Selinger and Robert Crease (eds.), *The Philosophy of Expertise*, Columbia University Press, New York, 2006, pp. 187-189.

'Not for Humans Only' has been reprinted in M. Velasquez and C. Rostankowski (eds.), *Ethics: Theory & Practice*, Prentice-Hall, 1984; and in William H. Shaw, *Social and Personal Ethics*, 3rd edition, Wadsworth, Belmont Ca. 1998.

'Sanctity of Life or Quality of Life' has been reprinted in *National Right to Life News* (August 18, 1983); G. McCoen and T. Boucher (eds.), *Terminating Life McCoe* n, Hudson, Wis., 1985; Perinatal Press, vol. 7, no. 8 (1983); *Human Life Review,* (Fall 1983); B. Szumski (eds.), *Death and Dying: Opposing Viewpoints*, Greenhaven Press, 1984.

'Can we avoid assigning greater value to some lives than to others?' has been reprinted in R.S. Laura & A. Ashman (eds.), *Moral Issues in Mental Retardation*, Croom-Helm, London, 1985.

'Ethics and Sociobiology' has been reprinted in *Zygon*, vol. 19, no. 2 (June 1984), pp. 141-158; and in J.E. Hutchingson (ed.), *Readings in Science and Religion*, Holt, Rinehart & Winston, New York, 1992.

'A Covenant for the the Ark' has been reprinted in O. Hanfling (ed.), *Life and Meaning: A Philosophical Reader*, Blackwells, Oxford, 1987.

'Technology and Procreation: How far should we go?' has been translated into Italian under the title 'La Rivoluzione Riproduttira' and reprinted in *Prometeo* (Milan), vol. 3, no. 12 (December, 1985); and has been translated into Spanish and reprinted in *El Pais* (Madrid), February 1986.

'Ethics' has been abridged, translated into Japanese and reprinted in the *TBS-Britannica Yearbook,* 1986, (Tokyo) pp. 14-20.

'Ten Years of Animal Liberation' has been translated into Italian and reprinted in *Communita* (Milan), no. 188 (December 1986), and abridged, translated into Swedish and published in *Djurens Ratt!* 3, 1989.

'Luv a duck, I just can't understand it' has been reprinted in *Focus on Writing*, edited by Jill Thompson, Martin Educational, Hawthorn, 1987; has been abridged, translated into Swedish and published in *Djurens Ratt!* 3, 1989.

'IVF technology and the argument from potential' (with Karen Dawson) and 'The syngamy debate: when precisely does a life begin?' (with Stephen Buckle and Karen Dawson) have been reprinted in Peter Singer, Helga Kuhse, Stephen Buckle, Karen Dawson and Pascal Kasimba, *Embryo Experimentation*, Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, 1990.

Review essay of 'Setting Limits: Medical Goals in an Aging Society' by Daniel Callahan has been reprinted in P. Homer and M. Holstein (eds.), *A Good Old Age? The Paradox of Setting Limits*, Simon & Schuster/Touchstone, New York, 1990, pp. 170-181.

Should the Baby Live, ch 2 (with Helga Kuhse) has been reprinted in E.J. McCullough and R.L. Calder, *Time as a Human Resource*, University of Calgary Press, 1991, pp.121-150; ch 4 has been reprinted in John Harris (ed.), *Bioethics*, Oxford University Press, Oxford, 2001, pp. 42-61.

'Experiments on Animals' has been reprinted in *The Bulletin of the Institute of Animal Technology*, 26, 7 (July 1990), pp. 37-9.

'To Do or Not to Do' has been reprinted in *PETA News* (People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals, Washington, DC) April 1990 and in R. Baird and S. Rosenbaum (eds.), *Animal Experimentation: The Moral Issues Prometheus*, New York, 1991, pp. 57-66.

It has been translated into Italian and published as 'Fare o non fare?', *Ethica & Animali*, vol. 2, no. 2 (1989), pp. 96-98; and reprinted in *Cenobio* (Lugano, Switzerland and Varese, Italy) XL (1) (January-March 1991), pp. 77-82.

'The significance of animal suffering' has been reprinted in R. Baird and S. Rosenbaum (eds.), *Animal Experimentation: The Moral Issues Prometheus*, New York, 1991.

'Creating Embryos' has been reprinted in T. Mappes and J. Zembaty (eds.), *Social Ethics,* 4th edition McGraw-Hill, New York, 1992; J. Arras and B. Steinbock, *Ethical Issues in Modern Medicine,* 4th edition, Mayfield, New York, 1995; T. Mappes and D. De Grazia (eds.), *Biomedical Ethics,* McGraw-Hill, New York, 4th edition, 1996.

'Bioethics and Academic Freedom' has been translated into German and reprinted in R. Hegselmann and R. Merkel (eds.), *Zur Debatte ueber Euthanasie Suhrkamp,* Frankfurt a. M., 1991, pp. 312-326.

'On Being Silenced in Germany' has been reprinted in *Australian Jewish Democrat*, vol. 2, no. 3 (Summer 1991), pp. 23-26, and has been translated into German and published in *Suhrkamp Wissenschaft Neuerscheinungen*, 2. Halbjahr, 1991, pp. 44-56 and as 'Redeverbot in Deutschland' in *Gaia*, 11 (Sommer 1992), pp. 25-27.

'It's all a question of ethics' has been reprinted in Dennis Gastin and Chris Mitchell (eds.), Creating the Future, Department of Industry, Technology and Commerce and The Australian, Sydney, 1992.

'In Vitro Fertilisation: the Major Issues' (with Deane Wells) has been translated into Italian and reprinted in G. Ferranti and S. Maffetone (eds.), *Introduzione alla Bioetica*, Liguori, Naples, 1992.

'Environmental Values' has been translated into Italian and reprinted in Laura Marchetti and Peter Zeller (eds.), *La Madre*, Il Gioco, La Terra, Laterza, Bari, 1992.

'The Rights of Ape' has been reprinted under the title 'The Great Ape Project' in *ProAnimal* (Rehovat, Israel), 4 (December 1993), pp. 6-8.

'Has Capitalism Reached its Limits?' has been abridged and reprinted in John Jackson, Ron McIver and Campbell McConnell (eds.), *Economics*, 4th edition, McGraw-Hill, Sydney, 1994.

'Is There a God?' has been reprinted in Roslyn Guy (ed.), *English Matters*, Social Science Press, Wentworth Falls, NSW, 1994.

'Late Termination and Selective Non-Treatment of Disabled Infants - Some Comparisons' has been reprinted in the *Bulletin of The Information Alliance of F.N.Q*., Families of Disabled People Inc., June 1995.

'Je mehr wir fuer andere leben, desto zufriedener leben wir' has been reprinted in Edgar Dahl (ed.), *Die Lehre des Unheils: Fundamentalkritik am Christentum,* Goldmann, Hamburg, 1995.

'Literature, Truth and Argument' has been abridged and reprinted as 'Fiction, Faction, Fact and Literature', *Sydney Morning Herald*, September 16, 1995, p. 33; and an extract has been reprinted as 'The two Helens in intellectual footy match', *The Age*, 19 September 1995, p. 11.

'Animal Liberation: An Exchange' (from *The New York Review of Books,* November 5, 1992) has been reprinted in *Animal Husbandry,* vol. 49, no. 8 (August 1995), Yokendo Ltd, Japan, pp. 852-856.

'Sidgwick and Reflective Equilibrium' has been reprinted in Michael Smith (ed.), *Meta-ethics*, Dartmouth, Aldershot, 1995.

'Animal Liberation or Animal Rights?' has been translated into Italian and reprinted in P. Donatelli and E. Lecaldano (eds.), *Etica Analitica*, Edizione Universitarie di Lettere Economia Diritto, Milan, 1996.

'Zwischen Leben entscheiden: Eine Verteidigung' has been reprinted in Norbert Diesenberg and Hans Gerhard Neugebauer, *Unterrichtsideen: Textarbeit im Philosophie-Unterricht,* Ernst Klett, Stuttgart, 1996.

'The Ethics of Commercialising Wild Animals' has been translated into German and reprinted in *Moma* (Zurich), April 1997, pp. 31-36.

Extracts from *Making Babies* have been reprinted in Gregory Pence (ed.), *Classic Works in Medical Ethics*, McGraw-Hill, 1998, pp. 83-91.

'Animal Liberation' (from Island) has been translated into Swedish and reprinted in Lisa Gälmark (ed.), *Djur & Människor*, Nya Doxa, Nora, 1997.

'Ethics and the Limits of Scientific Freedom' has been translated into Italian and reprinted in Magda Talamo (ed.), *Oltre le due Culture*, Rubbettino, Soveria Manelli, 1997, pp. 69-83.

'IVF and the Argument from Potentiality' has been translated into Spanish and reprinted in *Analisi Filosofico*, vol. XVII, no. 2 (1997), pp. 171-188.

'Individuals, humans and persons: the issue of moral status' and 'The syngamy debate: when precisely does a life begin?' have been translated into Italian and reprinted in *Le Scienze Quaderni*, 100 (February 1998), pp. 36-41 and 50-55, respectively.

'On the Nature of Bioethics' has been translated into German and published as 'Zur Natur der Bioethik', in *der blaue Reiter*, 7 (1998), pp. 101-106.

Ethics into Action: Henry Spira and the Animal Rights Movement, ch 4 has been reprinted as 'Henry Spira's Search for Common Ground', in *Cambridge Quarterly of Healthcare Ethics*, vol. 8, no. 1 (1999), pp. 9-22.

'A Darwinian Left' has been translated into Italian and reprinted as 'Ciao Darwin, benvenuto a sinistra' in *Reset,* no. 51

(Novembre-Dicembre 1998), pp. 66-76; selections reprinted in Michael Ruse, (ed.), *Philosophy After Darwin*, Princeton University Press, pp. 343-349; an extract has been reprinted in Michael Ruse (ed.), *Philosophy After Darwin*, Princeton University Press, 2009, pp. 343-349.

'Literature, Truth and Argument' has been reprinted in Neil James (ed.), *Writers on Writing,* Halstead Press, Rushcutters Bay, NSW, 1999, pp. 115-125.

'The Singer Solution to World Poverty' has been reprinted in Alan Lightman (ed.), *The Best American Essays 2000*, Houghton Miflin, Boston, 2000, pp. 140-146; in Lynn Bloom and Louise Smith, eds., The Arlington Reader, Bedford/St Martin's, Boston 2008 and has been abridged and reprinted as 'The Cost of a Moral Life', *The Age*, September 25, 1999, p. 4.

'Sense and Sentience' has been reprinted as 'The origin of the specious', *The Age,* September 19, 1999, p. 23.

'Darwin for the left' has been translated into German as 'Der neue Mensch ist am Ende' and reprinted in *Die Weltwoche,* September 20, 2001 and into Spanish and reprinted in Letras Libras, May 2008.

'Heavy Petting' has been translated into French and reprinted in *Cahiers Antispécistes*, no. 22 (Fevrier 2003), pp. 13-17.

'The drowning child and the expanding circle' has been reprinted in Chris Brazier (ed.), *Raging Against the Machine*, New Internationalist Publications, Oxford, 2003.

'The Ties that Bind' has been reprinted in the *Minneapolis Star-Tribune* and the *Philadelphia Inquirer*, May, 2003.

'Ethics across the species boundary' has been translated into Spanish and reprinted in Marta Tafalla (ed.), *Los derechos de los animales,* Idea Books, Barcelona, 2004.

The Reproduction Revolution (an extract entitled 'Genetic Engineering: Goals and Controls') has been reprinted in Peg Tittle (ed.), Should Parents be Licensed, Prometheus, Amherst, NY, 2004.

Writings on An Ethical Life (an extract entitled 'Four Ethical Principles' has been reprinted in James Rachels, ed., *The Truth About the World*, McGraw-Hill, New York, 2004.

'Eating Ethically' has been reprinted in Melbourne University Magazine, 2005, pp. 12-13.

Ethics into Action, ch 6 has been translated into French and reprinted as 'Henry Spira. Faire avancer le schmilblic', Les Cahiers antispécistes, no. 24 (January 2005), pp. 11-26.

'Poverty, Facts, and Political Philosophies' and 'One More Try' have been reprinted as 'Poverty, Facts, and Political Philosophies: A Debate with Andrew Kuper' in Andrew Kuper (ed.), *Global Responsibilities. Who Must Deliver on Human Rights,* Routledge (Taylor & Francis Group), New York, London, 2005, pp. 173-181.

'Je mehr wir für andere leben, desto zufriedener leben wir' has been reprinted in Edgar Dahl (ed.), *Brauchen wir Gott? Moderne Texte zur Religionskritik,* S.Hirzel Verlag, Stuttgart, 2005, pp. 158-161.

'Shopping at the Genetic Supermarket' has been translated into Spanish and reprinted in Florencia Luna and Eduardo Rivera Lopez (eds.), *Los Desafios Eticos de la Genetica Humana,* Universidad Nacional Autonoma de Mexico, Mexico, 2005, pp. 131-146.

'Rights of Apes' has been reprinted in David Goodhart (ed.), *Thinking Allowed: The Best of Prospect, 1995-2005,* Atlantic Books, London, 2005.

One World, ch 2 has been reprinted in Stephen Gardiner, Simon Caney, Dale Jamieson and Henry Shue, eds., Climate Ethics, Oxford University Press, 2010.

One World, ch 3 has been translated into French and reprinted as 'L'Organisation mondiale du commerce: un obstacle au progrès de la protédes animaux?', Les Cahiers antispécistes, no. 25 (October 2005), pp. 7-19; ch 2, has been reprinted in Thom Brooks (ed.), The Global Justice Reader, Blackwell, Malden, MA, 2008.

'30 years of animal liberation' has been translated into German and reprinted as 'Dreissig Jahre Tierbefreiung' in *Emma*, January/February 2006, pp. 76-78.

'The Great Ape Project' has been translated into French and published in *Mouvements*, nos. 45/46 (May-August 2006), pp. 22-35.

The Reproduction Revolution, ch. 5, has been reprinted in Scott Gelfand and John Shook (eds.), *Ectogenesis*, Rodopi, Amsterdam, 2006.

'Animal Liberation' (from The New York Review of Books) has been reprinted in Samuel Cohen (ed.), *50 Essays*, Bedford/St Martin, Boston, 2007.

'The Singer Solution to World Poverty' has been reprinted in Rhonda Callaway and Julie Harrelson-Stephens (eds.), *Exploring International Human Rights*, Lynne Rienner, Boulder, Colorado, 2007.

'What should a billionaire give - and what should you?' has been reprinted in David Wallace (ed.), *The Best American Essays*, 2007, Houghton Miflin, New York, 2007.

'Prenatal Diagnosis' has been reprinted in David Steinberg (ed.), *Biomedical Ethics*, University Press of New England, Hanover, 2007, pp. 132-134.

'The Moral Status of Stem Cells' (with Agata Sagan) has been reprinted in a revised version under the title 'Stem Cells, Potential, and Moral Status', in *Politeia*, vol. xxiii, 2007, pp. 99-119; has been translated into Italian and reprinted in *Bioetica*, vol. xv, no. 4, 2007; an abridged version has appeared in Charles Weijer, Anthony Skelton and Samantha Brennan (eds.), *Bioethics in Canada*, Oxford University Press, 2013, pp. 3-8 and is to be reprinted in John P. Lizza (ed.), *Potentiality: Metaphysial and Bioethical Dimensions*, Johns Hopkins University Press, 2013.

'Making Our Own Decisions about Death. Competency Should be Paramount' has been reprinted in Sylvia Engdahl (ed.), Assisted Suicide, Greenhaven Press/Gale, Detroit, 2008.

'Why We Need to Keep Giving, Now' has been reprinted in Bioética (Brasilia), vol. 17, no. 1 (2009), pp. 9-11

'Ethics and Intuitions' had been reprinted in Michael Ruse (ed.), *Philosophy After Darwin*,

Princeton University Press, pp. 476-488; has been translated into Spanish and published in *Revista de ética y filosofía política*, no. 14 (2010), and also in Adela Cortina, (ed.), *Neurofilosofía Practica*, Editorial Comares, Grenada, 2012.

'IVF: The Simple Case' has been reprinted in D. DeGrazia, T. Mappes, and J. Brand-Ballard (eds.), *Biomedical Ethics*, 7th edition, McGraw-Hill, New York, 2011, pp. 544-548 (with Deane Wells).

'Speciesism and Moral Status' has been reprinted in E Kittay and L Carlson (eds.), *Cognitive Disability and its Challenge to Moral Philosophy*, Wiley-Blackwell, Oxford, 2010, pp. 331-344.

'Animal Liberation or Animal Rights' has been translated into French and reprinted in H.Afeissa and J. Vilmer (eds.), *Philosophie Animale*, Librairie Philosophique J. Vrin, Paris, 2010, pp. 137-160.

'The Ethics of Refugee Policy' has been reprinted in James Fishkin and Robert Goodin (eds.), Population and Political Theory, Wiley-Blackwell, Malden, MA, 2010, pp. 285-304 (with Renata Singer).

'A Fair Deal on Climate Change' has been reprinted as 'A Fair Deal' in Kathleen Dean Moore and Michael Nelson (eds.), *Moral Ground,* Trinity University Press, San Antonio, TX, 2010, pp. 321-323.

Treating Animals Ethically' originally published in SouthAsia, October 2010 has been translated into Greek and reprinted in $\Pi EPI~Z\Omega\Omega N-ME~\Lambda O\Gamma IKH~KAI~\Sigma YNAI \Sigma\Theta HMA~PSICHOGIOS$ Publications, Athens, 2011.

'The Use and Abuse of Religious Freedom' has been reprinted in *Ethical Perspectives*, vol. 20, no. 1 (March 2013), pp. 187-189.

The text presented to the 1995 conference of the International Council of Philosophical Inquiry with Children has been reprinted as 'Coping With Global Change: The Need for New Values' in *Journal of Philosophy in Schools*, v. 1, no 1 (2014), pp. 45-57.

'Should This Be the Last Generation' and 'Are We Ready for a "Morality Pill" (with Agata Sagan) have been reprinted in *The Stone Reader. Modern Philosophy in 133 Arguments* ed. Peter Catapano and Simon Critchley, W.W. Northon and Company, New York-London, 2016, pp. 535-7 and 509-11 (respectively), as well as in *Modern Ethics in 77 Arguments: A Stone Reader* ed. Peter Catapano and Simon Critchley, W.W. Northon and Company, New York-London, 2017, pp. 409-411 and 95-97 (respectively).

'Open the Cages!' has been translated into Spanish and reprinted in Letras Libres, July 11, 2016.

An extract from Chapter 13 of *The Most Good You Can Do* has been translated into French and published as "Réduire Efficacement La Souffrance Animale" in Émilie Dardenne, Valéry Gioux and Enrique Utria (eds.) *Peter Singer et La libération animale,* Presses Universitaires de Rennes, 2017, pp 21-28.

Other

Major film and television appearances

- 'Monday Conference', ABC-TV (Australia), June 28, 1976
- 'The Animals Film' (UK/USA), directors Victor Schonfeld, Myriam Alaux, 1981
- 'Horizon Lecture', BBC-TV (UK), 1983
- 'Pressure Point', ABC-TV (Australia), 1985
- 'Uncertainty Principle', ABC-TV (Australia), 1987
- 'Great Philosophers' (Hegel and Marx), BBC-TV (UK), 1987
- 'Club 2', OERF (Austria), 1989
- 'One in Four', BBC-TV, May 1991

- 'Ergänzungen zur Zeit' DRS (Switzerland), September 1/2, 1991;
- 3Sat (Germany, Austria, Switzerland), December 1, 1992
- 'Lateline', ABC-TV (Australia), September 29, 1993
- 'The Great Ape Trial', Channel Four (UK), December 1995
- 'The Big Idea', BBC-TV, January 1996
- '2-Shot', ABC-TV (Australia), October 1999
- 'Charlie Rose', PBS (USA), November 2000
- '60 Minutes II', (USA), 2002
- 'Peter Singer: A Profile Special', BBC 4, March 19, 2002
- 'Singer: A Dangerous Mind', BBC Four TV, August 28, 2003
- 'Enough Rope' with Andrew Denton, ABC-TV (Australia), October 4, 2004
- 'Spraakmakers', VRT-Canvas (Belgium), October 31, 2004
- 'Colbert Report', Comedy Central, December 11, 2006
- 'Talking Heads', ABC-TV (Australia), May 28, 2007
- 'Lake of Fire' (USA), director Tony Kaye, 2007
- 'Examined Life' (Canada), director Astra Taylor, 2008
- 'Real Time with Bill Maher', March 6, 2009
- 'Colbert Report', Comedy Central, March 12, 2009
- 'Charlie Rose', PBS-TV, March 28, 2009
- 'The Hour with George Stroumboulopoulos', CBC-TV (Canada), March 19, 2009
- 'CBC Sunday News' Interview with Evan Solomon, CBC-TV (Canada), March 20, 2009
- Hidden Brain: "Justifying the Means: What it Means to Treat All Suffering Equally," Interview with Shankar Vedantam, June 1, 2020 https://www.npr.org/2020/06/01/866768837/justifying-the-means-what-it-means-to-treat-all-suffering-equally
- BBC World Service: "How Can We Live an Ethical Life?" The Berggruen Prize Interview with Nuala McGovern, 21 May 2022

•